
The Jesuit-led Vatican and the Anglo
American Israeli Empire

This is a repost from
https://soundoctrine.org/2012/08/02/the-jesuit-led-vatican-and-the-anglo-amer
ican-israeli-empire/ and written by Mr. Chris Ardern. It’s quite informative!
Among other things, it exposes the source of the false doctrine of British
Israelism which is the pseudoarchaeological belief that the people of the
British Isles are “genetically, racially, and linguistically the direct
descendants” of the Ten Lost Tribes of ancient Israel. And it ties that and
other false doctrines such as futurism and dispensationalism to the Jesuits
and their Counter-Reformation. It also talks about the creation of the United
States of America! Please read it with an open mind and do your own research
whether these things be so or not.

It’s difficult to trace the movement of British-Israelism directly to the
Vatican; however, some clarity can be attained by looking at the
organizations involved with the movement. The Jesuit-led Vatican is the
common denominator of power in Britain, Israel, and the United States. The
Vatican is the head of New World Order monster and she has big plans for
earthly Jerusalem. To understand how all of the intrigue has come to a head
in our time, we must take a closer look at the historical record.

In order to understand that the Vatican has the upper hand on both Britain
and America, we need to examine the American Revolution. The United States is
Rome’s satellite and has been since the end of the Revolution. The historical
record shows that the Jesuits fomented the American Revolution using
Freemasonry as a cover. Prior to the American Revolution, 10 out of 13
colonies had put in place strict penal measures against Roman Catholicism and
Catholics. Rome couldn’t stand for that so she brought about the Revolution
to correct the situation. The Constitution opened the door in the United
States for the flourishing of Roman Catholicism and other cults. All of this
was part of the Jesuit-led continuing counter-reformation that began in the
1540’s. The U.S. Constitution with its ‘freedom of religion’ gave us a
Jesuitical/Freemasonic/universalist government that put Rome in the driver’s
seat of the New World Order. The New World Order was launched right here on
American soil in 1776. Rome and Britain had been locked in a battle for world
dominance and Rome was working desperately to get Britain back under her
control since Britain broke off during the Reformation. The Spanish Armada
was a failure, so Rome had to resort to covert means.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-jesuit-led-vatican-and-the-anglo-american-israeli-empire/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-jesuit-led-vatican-and-the-anglo-american-israeli-empire/


Catholic Monarch King James II during his reign in England put the forth the
Jesuit constructed ‘Declaration of Indulgences’ (1687) in order to lift the
restrictions against Catholicism in England. It was written to include
tolerance for all religions, but was really a mask to give tolerance to Rome.
In 1688, English Protestants refused the Declaration and deposed Catholic
King James II from the throne.

“The Liberty James wanted them to proclaim was neither more nor less than
indulgence to the Jesuits and the whole Church of Rome. Men knew the hand
from which it came and saw the latent intention. Under the specious plea of
toleration and liberty, the object of the Declaration was to advance Popery…
and give license… to the Church of Rome, and all its schemes for reconquering
England.” (John Charles, Ryle, Churchman, Feb. 1880)

Fast forward 100 years and the ‘Declaration of Indulgences’ was re-written as
the ‘Declaration of Independence’ and solidified in the U.S. Constitution
under the guise of ‘freedom of religion’. The American Revolution was not
about tea or taxes. It was a religious war.

With the American Revolution, Rome killed two birds with one stone. (1) Rome
separated the American Colonies from Britain and delivered the colonies and
all their wealth into Rome’s hand. (2) As part of the continuing Jesuit-led
counter-reformation, Rome created the Constitution with ‘freedom of religion’
built into it in order to allow Roman Catholicism to come in and swallow up
biblical Christianity that had existed in the colonies.

Remember, Catholicism had been banned in 10 out of 13 colonies. The American
Revolution and Constitution made legal (Catholicism) what had been made
illegal (Catholicism) in England.

Tupper Saussy wrote in his book Rulers of Evil:

“Before the Constitution was ratified, American Catholics had few civil
rights; after ratification, they had them all… the Constitution welcomed
agents of Pontifex Maximus, the world’s chief enemy of Protestantism, into
the ranks of government. Of the 2,500,000 enumerated inhabitants in 1787
America, the Roman Catholic population consisted of no more than 16,000 in
Maryland, 7,000 in Pennsylvania, 1,500 in New York, and 200in Virginia. Once
the Constitution was in place, a steady influx of European immigrants
transformed Roman Catholicism from America’s smallest to largest religious
denomination. By 1850, the higher powers at Rome could view the United States
as a viable tributary, if not another papal state.”

The whole American Revolution was a Jesuit scam. Most people wanted to stay
loyal to Britain. Freemasons inside the British Parliament pushed laws/taxes
on the American colonists to get them angry and rouse them to rebellion.
Freemasons on the ground in the colonies fanned the flames of revolution.
Washington’s Masonic Lodge at Fredricksburg, Virginia was Catholic/Jacobite
infested. Jacobite Hugh Mercer came over to America from Scotland after
having fought for the Catholic Jacobite cause in the Army of Bonnie Prince
Charlie. Hugh Mercer joined the Masonic Lodge in Fredricksburg, Virginia and
eventually became its master. Jacobite Hugh Mercer was also a close friend



and adviser to George Washington. The Fredricksburg Masonic Lodge had 8
members who were generals in the American Revolution (Washington, Mercer,
George Weedon, William Woodford, Fielding Lewis, Thomas Posey, Gustavus
Wallace, and the Marquis de Lafayette). The Fredricksburg Masonic Lodge got
its charter from the Mother Kilwinning Lodge of Scotland in 1758.

Prior to the American Revolution, the Jesuits infiltrated Freemasonry in the
mid-1700’s, which had evolved from the fugitive Templars during the
14th-16thCenturies. While hiding within the order of Freemasonry, the Jesuits
were also operating on the ground out in the open. The British General
Haldimand wrote to his superiors in the British Government that the Jesuits
were behind the American rebels. In the book Catholics and the American
Revolution, Volume 3, (1906) written by Catholic Martin Ignatius Joseph
Griffin, Griffin explains that during the American Revolutionary War the
British General Haldimand, while he was in Quebec, wrote a letter to British
Prime Minister Lord North, which told Lord North that the French Jesuits were
supporting the American rebels. Griffin writes:

“The French Jesuits were upholders of the American cause. Hence the English
authorities in Canada did not wish such (Jesuits) to enter the country. They
desired priests from Savoy or other places. In 1783 Gen. Haldimand wrote to
Lord North that he had sent two French priests back to France; that the
Bishop desired recruits from the seminaries in France; that he was under
Jesuit influence; that he is honorable, but that the Jesuits have sided with
the rebels.”

Additionally, Griffin wrote two other volumes of his book. From Catholics and
the American Revolution, Volume 1, Griffin quotes British General Haldimand
directly from a letter that Haldimand wrote to Lord North. In this letter,
Haldimand states plainly to Lord North that the Jesuits are supporting the
American rebels in the Revolutionary War. Haldimand states:

“The Jesuits are the only order of regular priests who have shown an
attachment to the rebels during the course of the war.”

The Jesuit Carroll family played a major role in the American Revolution.
They were one of the wealthiest American families of the era. There were
three Carroll sons: Daniel, John and their first cousin Charles. All of them
were trained in Jesuit warfare at the Jesuit St. Omer’s College in France.
John Carroll became a teacher there. Daniel Carroll donated the land on which
the U.S. Capitol Building sits. Property records from the 1600’s reveal that
this land was called ‘Rome’. Charles Carroll was the War Commissioner during
the American Revolution. John Carroll was a close friend of Benjamin Franklin
and even lived at Franklin’s home. John Carroll founded the Jesuit powerhouse
Georgetown University and would become the first Catholic Bishop of the
United States.

In the decades following the American Revolution, the Americans built the
U.S. Capitol Building as an exact replica of St. Peter’s Basilica and even
put a statue of the queen of heaven/Babylon on top of it. Then they erected
an obelisk facing the Capitol Building just like the one in the Vatican
courtyard that faces St. Peter’s Basilica. A Vatican painter, Constantino



Brumidi, painted the interior of the U.S. Capitol dome with the ‘Apotheosis
of George Washington’, which mirrors paintings of the ‘Apotheosis of Ignatius
Loyola’ found throughout Jesuit Churches in Rome. Could it be any more
obvious who founded this country?

Rome hated the Constitution and Bill of Rights, but she permitted its
creation knowing that she would eventually subvert and destroy it, and it
didn’t take long. Its creation was only necessary to allow Romanism to
flourish where Romanism had been banned. Rome was thinking long-term and her
patience and diligence has paid off. As of the present day in the United
States, Catholics out number Protestants. We have an intelligence community
run by the Knights of Malta, which is subservient to the Jesuit Order. Six
out of nine U.S. Supreme Court Justices are Roman Catholic. We have 28 Jesuit
colleges and Universities. Please understand that this writing is not an
attack on Catholics. There are many good, everyday Catholic people in this
country, but we must understand that Catholicism at the highest levels is
Babylonian Sun Worship. It is the headquarters for occultism the world over.
All of the other cults and ancient mystery schools flow from and feed into
it. Rome has either launched or absorbed them all.

During the 19th and 20th Centuries, the counter-reformation continued and the
subversion of Protestantism by the Jesuits would intensify in Britain and the
United States. In Britain and America, much of the subversion has its roots
in the Oxford Tractarian Movement and its Jesuitical futuristic prophetic
schemes. These futuristic schemes would be later be attached to Zionism and
its variants such as British-Israelism in order to influence the political
sphere.

Froom writes of how Jesuitical futurism began to overcome Protestantism in
England during the 1800’s:

“Catholic Futurism, initially projected by Jesuit Ribera about 1585, began to
obtain a foothold and then gain momentum among Protestants in Britain. Thus
the same concept that sought to break the force of the Reformation view of
the papal Antichrist, by assuming a future infidel antichrist, was again
invoked to weaken the force of the great evangelical advent and prophetic
awakening. Protestant expositors, some leaning toward Rome and some prompted
by rationalistic concepts, joined hands in the attempt—perhaps unwittingly—to
promote the Jesuit position. This, moreover, came to be tied inseparably with
the Oxford Tractarian Movement of the Anglican Church, wherein ninety tracts
were scattered by the hundreds of thousands to favor Rome and to disprove the
Protestant concept of Antichrist” (Leroy Froom, Prophetic Faith Of Our
Fathers, Vol. 3, 655, 656).

Jesuit Futurism would influence Irving and Darby in England, and later
Scofield in America:

“Far too many evangelicals today do not realize who was behind the work of
Maitland, Todd, Burgh, and the whole Oxford Tractarian Movement. The reason
that futurism made its way to Irving and Darby—and latter Scofield—is because
it flourished in the Anglican Church, and the reason futurism flourished in
Anglicanism is for the simple reason that the Jesuits were personally behind



this work…The fact of the matter is clear: The whole Oxford movement with its
birth of modern day dispensational futurism was, from its inception, a
movement going back to Rome.” (D.S. Farris, Futurism: The Counterfeit
Prophecy, Chp. 8)

After having been injected into the body of Christ, the concepts of
Dispensational Futurism would later be leveraged to benefit political
Zionism:

“the Jesuits were very successful at implementing Dispensational Futurism
into the policies of Great Britain, and Britain indeed became the champion
for Zionism. The Balfour Declaration was a letter dated November 2, 1917,
from the British Foreign Secretary Arthur James Balfour, to Lord Rothschild
(Walter Rothschild, 2nd Baron Rothschild), a leader of the British Jewish
community, for transmission to the Zionist Federation, a private Zionist
organization. The letter stated the position, agreed at a British Cabinet
meeting on October 31, 1917, that the British government supported Zionist
plans for a Jewish “national home” in Palestine, with the condition that
nothing should be done which might prejudice the rights of existing
communities there. The Jesuit Illuminati was very successful in conditioning
(through the Jesuit Counter Reformation) Great Britain to nurture the
ideology of Zionism among European Jews. The second task of the Jesuits was
to create events that would trigger the relocation of the Jews to Palestine.
Part two of the Jesuit Illuminati’s geopolitical strategy was to create
Fascism inevitably to create the State of Israel in Palestine.” (D.S. Farris,
The Two-Horned Beast: Part Two – The New World Order, Chp. 11)

The roots of British-Israelism are obscure, but it appears to be a movement
created for political purposes as opposed to something that Christians
genuinely (and erroneously) believed in. In the early days of the Zionist
movement, there were some British politicians who embraced British-Israelism
and supported relocating the racial Jews to Palestine because they thought it
would fulfill ‘prophecy’ faster and hasten the second coming of Christ. Most
telling is that British-Israelism arose out of British Freemasonry;
therefore, we can assume British-Israelism originated with the Jesuits
considering the Jesuits control Freemasonry and the country of Britain. Barry
Chamish wrote in an article titled ‘British Freemasonry Covets Israel’:

“Without British Freemasonry there would be no modern state of Israel. In the
1860s, the British-Israelite movement was initiated from within Freemasonry.”

Anton Chaitkin adds:

“The British monarchy and its prime ministers and Foreign Office fabricated
British Israelism in the nineteenth century, from earlier versions of the
story. They claimed that Queen Victoria was descended from the Biblical King
David, and was thus a descendant of the Davidic family tree that produced
Jesus. They taught that the tribes of Israel wandered into northern Europe;
that by this supposed genealogy, the British are the real Chosen People, and
the British Empire is thus God’s empire. The modern Jews, by this British
account, are not the historical Hebrews of Old Testament Israel, but rather,
the British are. But, says the British Israel myth, in a leap of logic, the



Jews need to be put into Palestine, to fulfill prophecy, get slaughtered in a
war with the Muslims, and bring about the End Times. To provide fuel for this
mythology, the royal family asked the British Grand Lodge of Freemasonry to
establish the Palestine Exploration Fund.”

What Anton Chaitkin is describing in British-Israelism is just another
variation of Zionism, which ends up in the same place as regular Zionism –
the racial Jews relocated to Palestine. However, Chaitkin misses the fact
that the Jesuits created the false futuristic prophetic schemes that support
Zionism. It wasn’t the British Royals who concocted the Oxford Tractarian
Movement and its false future prophetic structures. Seemingly, British-
Israelism is just another angle from which the Jesuits can cause people to
focus on the flesh and earthly Jerusalem. The Jesuits are the great Zionists.
Likely, the British Royals are working hand-in-hand with them and British-
Israelism is a decoy to take our eyes off of the real plot of relocating the
pope’s chair to Jerusalem.

History shows that the Vatican/Jesuits brought the Nazi regime into power in
order to turn Europe into a nightmare for the Jews in hopes of relocating
them to Palestine. To get the Christians on board with this program of a
national homeland for the Jews in Palestine, Jesuit dispensationalism was
pumped into American churches through the Scofield Reference Bible, which has
caused Christians to support Israel with bloodthirsty, unwavering support.

According to some researchers such as Chamish, the Vatican was given control
of all the ‘holy’ sites in east Jerusalem when Jesuit-trained Shimon Peres
had the sites handed over to Vatican control through the Oslo Accords in
1993. The Vatican is apparently closing in on Jerusalem trying to regain what
she lost to the Muslims during the crusades of the Middle Ages.

The only problem is that the Muslims still control the Dome of the Rock which
supposedly sits on top of the remnant of Solomon’s Temple. The Vatican would
like to rebuild Solomon’s Temple but needs to get the Dome of the Rock out of
the way. Potential solutions in eyes of Vatican:

1) Foment World War III between the Muslims and the “Jews” in Israel and just
take the Dome of the Rock from the Muslims.

2) Create peace and unity between Muslims, Jews, and Christians through
ecumenism and just unite everybody on common religious ground, thus avoiding
war, and make Jerusalem an international city.

Most likely, the idea that British Royals are going to make New Jerusalem in
Britain or in the Middle East is just a Jesuit diversion. The British Royals
aren’t pulling the strings of everything – the Jesuits and Rome are hiding
behind them. The British government, like the U.S. government, is also
infested with Freemasonry and the Knights of Malta among many other occult
orders that feed into the Vatican. The real endgame is putting the pope’s
chair in Jerusalem. After all, he is the ‘vicar’ of Christ and ‘God’ on
earth, according to the papacy.

1.2 Billion “Christians” already bow down to him. The British Royals



certainly don’t have that kind of devotion from the world’s people. The
dumbed-down Protestants will support the pope in the name of unity if the
right political conditions can be fabricated. Many Protestants already
welcome the pope with open arms. The whole world is probably going to end up
bowing down to him if and when he moves into Jerusalem, but God’s remnant
will not. We’ve got our eyes on Jerusalem above. Praise God.

Dr. Robert Malone Talks about
Information Warfare Against Truth
Tellers

Robert Wallace Malone is an American virologist and immunologist. He is the
inventor of mRNA technology. During the COVID-19 pandemic, Malone has shown
COVID-19 vaccines to be ineffective and dangerous.

This is a talk by Dr. Malone transcribed by me from a YouTube video below the
text. It will probably get zapped from YouTube sooner or later, but this text
will remain.

It’s been a series of epiphanies that have made me realize that there’s no
upside to just being circumspect and trying to be a nice guy in this
environment. This is full-on media warfare, information warfare, political
warfare, 21st century, like we’ve never seen before, and coordinated
globally.

The other thing for me has been the personal journey of coming to terms with
what the World Economic Forum really represents. And I really resisted that
people initially, were coming to me talking about the Great Reset, and I was
like, “Ah, this crazy talk.” But then it’s all documented! And then you see
it being deployed. Here it is. They’re proud of it. They don’t hide it. This
is the vision. It is a full on globalist totalitarian vision, with the money
in control.

And I did a lot of political science when I was an undergraduate in the early
80s. And I had read things like books about transnationalism and the New
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World Order. I’ve found that fascinating, but confused, how could this
possibly happen? And now to see it playing out in real-time, and in a way in
which national sovereignty governments are increasingly irrelevant. You know,
that’s the thing that folks got to wake up about.

This is not about the vaccine. The vaccine is a symptom. That’s a really
hopeful message going into the new year, is that there’s a growing cohort of
people that are increasingly aware of how thoroughly we’ve been manipulated.

I thought I was red-pilled. You know, I’ve been on the inside for so long and
seen Tony Fauci’s machinations for so long. That’s my origin story, was the
initial AIDS crisis starting in 83. When I was at Davis (a university in
Davis California). So I saw the hardball politics. It’s not that I haven’t
been aware of that. But I had not been aware before of the information
control that is globally coordinated. I mean the Trusted News Initiative is
profound. What that means that has become the Ministry of Truth (Reference to
George Orwell’s classic novel (Nineteen Eighty-Four). And what Twitter’s
doing right now, that I think, with Alex Berenson’s bold and brave lawsuit,
taking on Twitter, and then I’ve had a bunch of lawyers come to me because of
getting de-platformed or canceled I think is really the right term.

Certainly, people can’t deny it anymore. There’s so much evidence. And the
CNN ratings keep slipping, yay! Maybe we’re gonna see some change in 2022.
There is a kind of a growing movement and awareness that part of the problem
here is the structure of how we have been building our organizations in doing
business in a deep, profound way. And just dissatisfaction with what one sees
at the World Health Organization and the CDC, and the whole HHS structure in
the United States where you have carefully controlled information, only one
leader is allowed to speak, only one leader is allowed to represent the
position, I think that is gonna turn out to be one of the changes here is a
growing awareness that that model is dysfunctional, broken, and it needs to
be fixed.

For me, it has been an awakening journey, there’s no question. I didn’t seek
this and never expected it. I find myself at the center of this storm of the
resistance. That’s what it is really. And I’m still amazed. But it has
profoundly changed my view of the information that we receive.

You talk about me becoming more outspoken. I’ve seen that with my peers too.
So for instance, (Dr.) Peter McCullough, he’s kind of chilled out a little
bit. But when you’re attacked all the time. And you have all of this
weaponized information against you and no respect… I mean, I’m Mr. Malone,
you know, who claims to have invented… I mean, all this language, classic
yellow journalism language to have it all deployed against me in absolutely
no respect for what I actually did. They never cite all the patents. I mean,
they just gloss over all that.

This is asymmetric warfare. We’re basically in a guerrilla warfare situation
and we got to play it smart. Because what I’m seeing is the other side is
generally not very smart. They have a big hammer. They’ve got all kinds of
resources, but they don’t seem to be very bright.
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I don’t know what’s going to happen in 2022. But there are some encouraging
signs. You know, I try really hard to look for the silver lining and things
and if this whole trauma that we’ve been through nationally and globally,
leads to an awareness of how interconnected we are, and the need for healing
and the need for community and the importance of integrity, and the
importance of human dignity. That’s kind of the perhaps naive pollyannish
hopeful position in response to the Great Reset, is people use the term the
Great Awakening.

“Medical Experts Are Being
Systematically Silenced” – Dr. Robert
Malone

What we’re experiencing is a coordinated media warfare, the level of which we
have never seen before. And I in my peers have never seen this level of
coordinated propaganda.

“Our government is out of control.” –
Dr. Robert Malone

https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/medical-experts-are-being-systematically-silenced-dr-robert-malone/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/medical-experts-are-being-systematically-silenced-dr-robert-malone/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/government/medical-experts-are-being-systematically-silenced-dr-robert-malone/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/our-government-is-out-of-control-dr-robert-malone/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/our-government-is-out-of-control-dr-robert-malone/


Dr. Robert Malone, co-inventor of the mRNA technology explains how ten’s of
thousands of physicians & scientists are being canceled simply for
questioning the official Covid-19 narrative. The text of the video is below
in case YouTube removes the video.

Our government is out of control. And they are lawless. They completely
disregard bioethics. They completely disregard the federal common rule. They
have broken all the rules that I know of, that I’ve been trained on for years
and years and years. These mandates are explicitly inconsistent with the
Nuremberg Code. They’re explicitly inconsistent with the Belmont Report. They
are flat-out illegal and they don’t care. When you see this kind of
decoupling of public policy from logic, then it causes thinking people to say
“what the hell’s going on here?” And then we go down the rabbit hole is that
this? that? or the other thing?

One of the things in that spectrum of what’s going on is that the emergency
use authorizations are predicated on policy determinations that we’re in a
state of emergency. Those are now two years old. They’re expiring. I’m not
saying this is what’s going on in their head. But there is another perverse
incentive here to amplify the fear porn. And to amplify, if you buy into the
hypothesis, that for some reason, there are incentives for the government to
maintain the state of emergency, that is one explanation, given that those
declarations are expiring, and will have to be re-implemented. Because if
they’re not, then all of this emergency use authorization vanishes like dust.

It’s hard for me to reconcile the behavior of the government and its public
health decisions with the data. Is it incompetence? Or is there some ulterior
political motive? Or are they just dumb, stupid?

We’re in an environment in which truth and consequences are fungible. This is
modern media management and warfare. The truth is what those that are
managing the trusted news initiative, say it is. In my case, I’m the
president of the International Alliance of physicians and scientists. We’re
over 16,000 people from all over the world, physicians, and scientists. And
you can find our website at globalCOVIDsummit.org. We are gobsmacked about
what’s going on. And we are shut down, censored, demeaned — fill in the blank
— all over the world. And they’re taking our licenses because we are speaking
about these matters.

And you can label me however you want to label me. I don’t care. I’ve done
what I’ve done in my career. I’m at a stage at 62 years old. I’ve got a farm.
It’s almost paid off. I raise horses. I love my wife. You know, I’ve been
married a long time. My kids are both married. I got grandkids, man. Oh, I
don’t need this. There’s this claim. I’m doing all this because I seek
attention. Trust me. This is not a fun thing to be doing at this stage.

Physicians at FLCCC (Front Line COVID-19 Critical Care Alliance) in senior
positions, Peter McCullough, people at the culmination of exceptional
careers, Paul Merrick, an exceptional physician by any standards, run out of
his hospital, demeaned, destroyed, actively attacked, trying to take his
license. People are losing faith in the whole system. They’re losing faith in
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the scientific enterprise. They’re losing faith in our government.

I like to say when I give rallies, do you remember back a couple of years
ago, when you felt sorry for the people in the People’s Republic of China
because their internet was filtered? They weren’t allowed free speech. Their
government told him what to do and think. Now, here we are.

And the next thing that we all feel sorry about is the social credit system.

Wake up, folks.

The Global Elite Using Mass Formation
Psychosis to Mislead the Public About
Covid-19 and Vaccinations

This is an excerpt of Joe Rogan interviewing Dr. Robert Malone, an American
virologist and immunologist. He is the inventor of mRNA technology used in
Pfizer and Moderna vaccines. He has since taken a stance that the vaccines
will actually make COVID-19 infections worse and is warning people against
them! Expect to find a lot of negative stuff about this man if you search for
him on Google. The main tool the enemy uses to discredit the message is to
discredit the messenger.

In this talk, Dr. Malone identifies a tool used by governments throughout
history called Mass Formation Psychosis. Hitler used it to vilify the Jews
for Germany’s problems. Lenin and Stalin used it to murder Christians and
everyone who opposed them in their regimes. Mao used it during the Cultural
Revolution to stir up university students to work for him and purge out
anyone who opposed the revolution. Is the world in the midst of mass
formation psychosis right now over how to treat a disease that the vast
majority of the people who get it survive from? My wife Tess got Covid while
she was in the Philippines and got well. She now has natural immunity far
better than any vaccine can give her!

Dr. Robert Malone: How does this happen? How do we have this emergent
phenomenon? The “how question,” right? And you know, behind the “how
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question” is the “why question” the how question of a third of the population
basically being hypnotized and totally wrapped up in whatever Tony Fauci and
the mainstream media feeds them, whatever CNN tells them is true.

Let me illustrate that. The other day, I was looking through New York Times’
recent articles about Omicron and pediatrics in preparation for this and for
making some slideshows. And I saw this headline in the New York Times. The
text and the title was “How You Should Think About Children and Omicron.” He
was blatantly saying “this is how you should think. We’re going to tell you
how to think.” okay, people kind of got to get that in their head. That’s the
world we’re in right now. Now, what Mattias Desmet has shared with us,
brilliant insight, is another one of those, “Aha, now that part makes sense.”
Which is that this comes from basically European intellectual inquiry into
what the heck happened in Germany, in the 20s, and 30s, you know, very
intelligent, highly educated population, and they went barking mad. And how
did that happen? The answer is mass formation psychosis, when you have a
society that has become decoupled from each other, and has free floating
anxiety, and a sense that things don’t make sense. We can’t understand it.
And then their attention gets focused by a leader or series of events, on one
small point, just like hypnosis, they literally become hypnotized and can be
lead anywhere. And one of the aspects of that phenomena is the people that
they identify as their leaders, the ones typically that come in and say, “You
have this pain, and I can solve it for you, I and I alone can fix this
problem for you.” Then they will follow that person through him. It doesn’t
matter whether they lie to him, or whatever, the data are irrelevant. And
furthermore, anybody who questions that narrative is to be immediately
attacked, they are the other. This is central to mass formation psychosis.
And this is what has happened. We have all those conditions.

If you remember back before 2019, everybody was complaining, the world
doesn’t make sense, blah, blah, blah. And we’re all isolated from each other.
We’re all on our little tools. We’re not connected socially anymore, except
through social media. And then this thing happened and everybody focused on
it. That is how mass formation psychosis happens. And that is what’s happened
here.

Now there are ways to get out of it. Mattias’ recommendation is you got to
get people to realize that what we’ve got is a situation of global
totalitarianism. In his experience in Europe, making people realize is a
bigger threat than the virus can cause a separation psychologically, in this
fusion, this hypnosis that is happened. The problem is, then you’re just
substituting a bigger boogeyman for the current one. And somebody else can
come in and manipulate that the real problem, and it gets back to your core
point. We’re sick as a society, and we have to heal ourselves. And one of the
things we have to do is come together, we have to recreate our social bonds.
We have to buy into integrity, the importance of human dignity, and the
importance of community. That’s how we get out of this. And I think that this
insight of Mattias Desmet, is really central to kind of making sense of all
of this crazy.

We got a world in which the press is incentivized to push a storyline because
they’re all controlled by the same large funds that Pfizer is, and so as
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tech. I don’t know how we’re gonna get out of it. But it’s got to start with
us. All of us finding common ground.

Discussion with a Lady Seeking Answers
Why Flat Earth Memes are Pseudoscience

The image above is a flat earth meme to give a false impression that a
spinning earth should throw off water into space just like a spinning wet
tennis ball. It’s discussed in this article.

I don’t take much time talking to people who are convinced the Earth is flat
and who are trying to convince me of their pseudoscience. I really thought
the lady in this conversation was sincere, but in the end, she rejected my
arguments. Who’s right? You be the judge.

The lady’s comments are indented and in italics.

So my question about the globe is, how do you explain areas that should be
“hidden behind the curve” when you can plainly see farther than that with the
naked eye? And how does air pressure work, assuming you reject the dome
firmament. I’m genuinely still trying to figure out what I actually believe
about all this.

It seems to me that you are repeating what you heard on Flat Earth videos.
The fact is that you cannot see beyond the curvature of the earth. I am from
Chicago and I cannot see the eastern shore of lake Michigan because of the
curvature of the Earth unless I view it from an airplane. And just the fact
that the higher you go in an airplane, the further away the horizon is, is
evidence of a spherical Earth. From the air, I could see both the East and
West shore of Lake Michigan when I flew over it.
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There is no dome. Air pressure works because of the weight of the air due to
gravity. We think of air as being very light but if you consider 20-30 miles
of air over us all those molecules of air are going to be compressed near the
Earth because of the weight of the miles and miles of molecules. That’s how
air pressure works. And the thing is this is not rocket science but simple
science that people should be able to understand in high school. One Flat
Earth video said the reason for gravity is because of air pressure. And a
simple experiment proves that to be absolutely false. I saw a video of a room
with all the air pumped out of it and a heavy metal weight was dropped from a
height the exact same time a feather was dropped. And gravity pulled the
heavy metal weight and the feather down and they both hit the ground at
precisely the same time! You see Flat Earthers also deny the force of
gravity. And yet they dare not violate the principle of gravity by walking
off the roof of a 20 store building.

Flat Earth videos are very deceptive. Unless you really understand true
science, you will take statements as fact that are totally untrue. Like one
man who said with binoculars you can see things what the curvature of the
earth is supposed to be hiding. That’s totally false!



Merriam-Webster’s definition of the word specious

Flat Earth videos are full of specious reasoning.

(She sent me this meme of a wet and spinning tennis ball.)



Of course, if you spin a wet tennis ball at 50 revolutions per second, water
will fly off it, but not if it rotates only one revolution over a 24 hour
period. (And gravity is not even a factor in this case!)

The average speed of the earth spinning is supposedly 1500km/hour so it’s not
too far off to spin a tennis ball quickly. A condescending attitude doesn’t
help your case.

Do you really think I am trying to be condescending? 1500km/hour at the
equator means the earth is revolving only once every 24 hours. I would not
consider that to be a spinning earth. Do you? You couldn’t even turn a tennis
ball that slow! It would drive me crazy if I tried because it would take 24
hours. To say the Earth is spinning is not only misleading, it is false in my
understanding of the definition of the word spin. Spinning Earth is mind
manipulation in my opinion. I am just trying to say the facts. I don’t want
to talk down to people. I love people. It breaks my heart to hear sincere
Christians call Flat Earth the truth. I consider Flat Earth to be promoted by
government-funded agents seeking to marginalize Christians. And sad to say
they have done a good job because millions of Bible believers are deceived.
No famous and respected man of God I know of teaches Flat Earth.

Please know that I am continuing this conversation with you because I thought
you are sincere in wanting me to help you understand that arguments for Flat
Earth are based on false assumptions and pseudoscience. If I thought
otherwise I would end the conversation. It would only be a waste of both of
our time if you are not really interested in understanding what I have to
say.



If gravity pulls things to the ground then how does a cloud made up of water
droplets stay afloat? Gravity is still a theory, as is much of what we call
modern science. I do lean towards electromagnetism being the force over
gravity as it can already be observed in animals such as the gecko with its
toes. And it’s my opinion that much of science is made up, evolution. So if
they lie about one thing, why are they telling the truth about other things?
Satan is the father of lies and the prince of this world.

Modern science has given us the technology and tools to communicate with each
other on this platform, and now for a relatively low cost, the price of our
monthly WiFi and/or phone bill. I find it highly ironic and even hypocritical
that Flat Earthers mock modern science and yet use technology that science
has provided to spread their Flat Earth pseudoscience! I’m not speaking about
you but about Flat Earthers in general. I think you are repeating what you
heard about clouds from a Flat Earth YouTube.

Clouds generally form, survive and grow in air that is moving upward. Rising
air expands as the pressure on it decreases, and that expansion into thinner,
high-altitude air causes cooling. That’s why they stay up in the air. But
they don’t stay up forever and eventually fall down as rain due to gravity.

Yes, gravity is a theory, and the reason why Flat Earthers need to debunk the
established theory of gravity with their own theories is because if the
established theory of gravity is true, a Flat Earth cannot be possible. One
of the theories of gravity on I heard from a Flat Earther is the earth is
constantly being accelerated upward by a force. And yet other Flat Earthers
say the Earth is motionless! So you see, Flat Earth doctrine is not
consistent throughout the Flat Earth community.

Again I repeat, I am only taking time to share this with you because you told
me you are sincerely seeking answers. If I thought you were convinced about
Flat Earth, nothing I would say would change your mind, and I would be
wasting my time.

Of course, there is pseudoscience in the academic world as well. As you
clearly brought out, evolution is one of them. But the first real scientists
such as Isaac Newton were men of God who believed in God Who designed the
universe according to principles and laws, and they sought to discover those
laws. That’s what real science is about. It’s the pursuit of knowledge. And
the best scientists are those who hold the Genesis account of creation to be
fact and especially those who believe in our Lord Jesus Christ.

Do you believe the moon reflects the light of the sun?

Yes, absolutely, I believe that. The moon doesn’t generate its own light. It
refracts the light of the Sun.

So how is it that when the sun and moon are both in direct line of each other
in the sky it’s not full? Today at 3 pm I could see both the moon and sun.
The moon was only 1/2.

Phases of the moon are caused by the alignment of the earth, the moon, and



the sun. Like the earth, 1/2 of the moon’s surface is always exposed to
direct sunlight. However, depending on the moon’s orientation with the earth
during its 28 day orbit of the planet, a person on the surface of the earth
will only be able to see a fraction of that exposed area, and the rest of the
moon will appear to be dark or in shadow.

That’s what they say. But when they are literally both in the sky there is
nothing between them at all to cast a shadow.

But we see the shadow because of the moon’s position in relation to the
earth. It’s all about the position or alignment of the sun, the Moon and the
Earth. When the Earth’s shadow from the Sun covers the moon that’s when we
have a lunar eclipse. When the shadow moves away the moon is full again. I
think what I shared above about the alignment of the moon the Sun and the
Earth is pretty clear. The moon like the Earth is always one half illuminated
by the Sun but we only see part of that illumination at times because of our
alignment with the Moon because the Moon orbits the earth. And the reason
Flat Earthers want to debunk that is because it proves the existence of
gravity.

This explains why we see the phases of the Moon. The image is not in scale of
course. I think it is very clear and reasonable but of course, the Flat Earth
people will reject it because they reject a spherical Earth and they reject
the conventional theory of gravity.

One of my friends told me that in order to be convinced that the Earth is
flat I have to watch at least 30 Flat Earth YouTubes. I told him, “no thank
you I don’t care to become brainwashed with false information.” Some Flat
Earthers told me they wavered back and forth at first but eventually entered
the Flat Earth camp after seeing so many flat Earth videos. I think they are
dangerous because they are so deceptive.



You keep saying your explanations are so simple, but you can’t see that it’s
IMPOSSIBLE for something to cast a shadow if it is not between the light
source and the object it is casting the shadow on… that’s simple science. If
the sun and moon are in a direct line in the sky, the Earth is not between
them at all. I think I’m done with our conversation. I was looking for solid
arguments and I’m not finding them. Thanks for your time.

Desklamp experiment showing how the phases of the moon work.

A simple experiment with my desk lamp and a model of the Earth shows the
error of your reasoning. In this case, the model earth in the photo
represents the Moon, the desk lamp represents the Sun, and I am standing
figuratively on the earth taking the photo. From my position, though I can
see the sun and the model simultaneously, part of the model is not
illuminated by the light bulb. For you to say that is “impossible” tells me
you are parroting the falsehoods of the Flat Earthers from a YouTube you
watched.

I thought that you were sitting at the fence about Flat Earth but now I see
you have gone to the other side. As I said, Flat Earth videos are deceptive
and the reasoning on them is specious. The bottom line for me is exactly one
half of the Earth is illuminated by the Sun at all times while the other half
of the earth is in darkness. This is impossible if the Earth is flat. A



simple experiment with a light bulb in a dark room next to a wall or near the
floor proves that.

(End of discussion.)

The Flat Earth Movement is a Religious
Cult!
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I received the following comments from a new friend, Brother Nick.
Am I standing against the ‘Flat-Earth’ Religion? – YES – Because the ‘Flat-
Earth’ Religious movement is posing as a Christian Doctrine – which it IS NOT
 — AND there are are a few followers of the ‘Flat-Earth’ Religion of
Jeranism who say that belief in the ‘Flat-Earth’ is AN ESSENTIAL DOCTRINE FOR
SALVATION !
 – AND – It is my personal experience that those who do strongly believe in
the ‘Flat-Earth’ Religion are very dedicated to following “ANOTHER JESUS” –
and “ANOTHER SPIRIT” – and “ANOTHER GOSPEL”
— Just as the most Religious followers of Roman Catholicism – and Mormonism –
and Mohammedanism believe and follow “ANOTHER JESUS” – and “ANOTHER SPIRIT” –
and “ANOTHER GOSPEL”– which are Very Strongly Condemned in 2 Corinthians
11:3-4 & Galatians 1:6-9 [AV]
AND – It is also my personal experience that there are very few
‘Christian’ Ministries or individuals that are standing against the ‘Flat-
Earth’ Religions Doctrines \ Beliefs \ Philosophies \ Agenda
 – (1) Because their belief and understanding of what ‘Biblical CHRISTianity’
truly is – it is practically non-existent
 – (2) They are unwilling to be called names and branded as lost hereticks by
the ‘Flat-Earth’ believers who have been thoroughly deceived by Satan – and
his age olde very successful LIE:
“Yea, hath God said, . . . . . .“
See one of the Primary ‘Flat-Earth’ websites — The Flat Earth Guide
@ http://www.theflatearthguide.com/
It is also my Biblical understanding that “the only wise God” is causing a
“lying spirit” ((1 Kings 22:19-23 & 2 Chronicles 18:18-22 ~ AV)) to come yet
again
– SO that “the wheat” will be separated from “the chaff” ((Matthew 3:12 &
Luke 3:17 ~ AV))
 – So the Biblical Prophecy of Luke 21:34-36 [AV] has become very important
to me:
“And take heed to yourselves,
lest at any time your hearts be overcharged with surfeiting,
AND drunkenness,
AND cares of this life,
AND so that day come upon you unawares.
For as a snare shall it come on all them that dwell on the face of the whole
earth.
 –
Watch ye therefore,
AND PRAY ALWAYS,
that ye may be ACCOUNTED WORTHY to escape all these things that shall come to
pass,



AND to stand before the Son of man.“
IF you are interested in seeing the ‘Comments’ of some of the ‘Flat-Earth’
believers — the most anti-bliblical and dogmatic are by ‘AussieDisciple’ –
and some of my responses
– go to the FIRST of the current ‘series’ of messages by Pastor Charles
Lawson from Knoxville, TN
 — Noah’s Flood #1: Obliquity of the Ecliptic – Sunday School on Nov 19, 2017
@ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gm6WES75Kyk&t=2236s 
How very-very thankful I am unto “the Lord God Almighty” for “the certainty
of the words of truth” written in the Biblical Promises of Isaiah 26:3-4 [AV]
:
“Thou wilt keep him in perfect peace, whose mind is stayed on thee:
because he trusteth in thee.
Trust ye in the LORD for ever:
for in the LORD JEHOVAH is everlasting strength:“
 ~ AND in Nahum 1:7 [AV] :
“The LORD is good,
a strong hold in the day of trouble;
and he knoweth them that trust in him.“
 ~ AND my PRAYER is always that which is written in Psalm 115:1 [AV] :
“Not unto us, O LORD, not unto us,
but unto thy name give glory,
for thy mercy,
and for thy truth’s sake.“
 
    Bro. Nick
 

How Many Times Does the Bible Tell Us
Not to Fear?

A common saying among Christians today is, “‘Fear not’ is in the Bible 365
times.” I saw this on a Facebook post and was surprised at how many
Christians agreed with the statement. The Bible does tell us not to fear, but
not 365 times. Let’s see how many times I can come up with.

Doing a search for “fear not” in my King James Pure Bible software, I came up
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with 63 occurrences, but two of those occurrences are not telling us not to
fear.

Psalms 55:19 God shall hear, and afflict them, even he that abideth
of old. Selah. Because they have no changes, therefore they fear
not God.

1 Peter 2:18 Servants, be subject to your masters with all fear;
not only to the good and gentle, but also to the froward.

I also removed Judges 4:18 because Jael is telling Sisera not to fear so she
can catch him off guard and kill him!

Judges 4:18 And Jael went out to meet Sisera, and said unto him,
Turn in, my lord, turn in to me; fear not. And when he had turned
in unto her into the tent, she covered him with a mantle.

And I removed from the list 2 Samuel 13:28 because evil Absalom is telling
his servants not to fear to kill his brother Ammon!

2 Samuel 13:28 Now Absalom had commanded his servants, saying, Mark
ye now when Amnon’s heart is merry with wine, and when I say unto
you, Smite Amnon; then kill him, fear not: have not I commanded
you? be courageous, and be valiant.

And 2 Kings 17:34 was removed because it’s talking about people who do not
fear the Lord.

2 Kings 17:34 Unto this day they do after the former manners: they
fear not the LORD, neither do they after their statutes, or after
their ordinances, or after the law and commandment which the LORD
commanded the children of Jacob, whom he named Israel;

Psalms 64:4 was removed because it’s talking about evil doers who don’t fear
to do evil.

Psalms 64:4 That they may shoot in secret at the perfect: suddenly
do they shoot at him, and fear not.

All the other verses are either the Lord telling us not to fear, or the
Lord’s servants telling their people not to fear.



Verses that encourage us or others to “fear not.”

Genesis 15:1 After these things the word of the LORD came unto Abram in1.
a vision, saying, fear not, Abram: I am thy shield, and thy exceeding
great reward.
Genesis 21:17 And God heard the voice of the lad; and the angel of God2.
called to Hagar out of heaven, and said unto her, What aileth thee,
Hagar? fear not; for God hath heard the voice of the lad where he is.
Genesis 26:24 And the LORD appeared unto him the same night, and said, I3.
am the God of Abraham thy father: fear not, for I am with thee, and will
bless thee, and multiply thy seed for my servant Abraham’s sake.
Genesis 35:17 And it came to pass, when she was in hard labour, that the4.
midwife said unto her, fear not; thou shalt have this son also.
Genesis 43:23 And he said, Peace be to you, fear not: your God, and the5.
God of your father, hath given you treasure in your sacks: I had your
money. And he brought Simeon out unto them.
Genesis 46:3 And he said, I am God, the God of thy father: fear not to6.
go down into Egypt; for I will there make of thee a great nation:
Genesis 50:19 And Joseph said unto them, fear not: for am I in the place7.
of God?
Exodus 20:20 And Moses said unto the people, fear not: for God is come8.
to prove you, and that his fear may be before your faces, that ye sin
not.
Deuteronomy 1:21 Behold, the LORD thy God hath set the land before thee:9.
go up and possess it, as the LORD God of thy fathers hath said unto
thee; fear not, neither be discouraged.
Deuteronomy 20:3 And shall say unto them, Hear, O Israel, ye approach10.
this day unto battle against your enemies: let not your hearts faint,
fear not, and do not tremble, neither be ye terrified because of them;
Deuteronomy 31:6 Be strong and of a good courage, fear not, nor be11.
afraid of them: for the LORD thy God, he it is that doth go with thee;
he will not fail thee, nor forsake thee.
Deuteronomy 31:8 And the LORD, he it is that doth go before thee; he12.
will be with thee, he will not fail thee, neither forsake thee: fear
not, neither be dismayed.
Joshua 8:1 And the LORD said unto Joshua, fear not, neither be thou13.
dismayed: take all the people of war with thee, and arise, go up to Ai:
see, I have given into thy hand the king of Ai, and his people, and his
city, and his land:
Joshua 10:25 And Joshua said unto them, fear not, nor be dismayed, be14.
strong and of good courage: for thus shall the LORD do to all your
enemies against whom ye fight.
Judges 6:10 And I said unto you, I am the LORD your God; fear not the15.
gods of the Amorites, in whose land ye dwell: but ye have not obeyed my
voice.
Judges 6:23 And the LORD said unto him, Peace be unto thee; fear not:16.
thou shalt not die.
Ruth 3:11 And now, my daughter, fear not; I will do to thee all that17.
thou requirest: for all the city of my people doth know that thou art a
virtuous woman.
1 Samuel 4:20 And about the time of her death the women that stood by18.



her said unto her, fear not; for thou hast born a son. But she answered
not, neither did she regard it.
1 Samuel 12:20 And Samuel said unto the people, fear not: ye have done19.
all this wickedness: yet turn not aside from following the LORD, but
serve the LORD with all your heart;
1 Samuel 22:23 Abide thou with me, fear not: for he that seeketh my life20.
seeketh thy life: but with me thou shalt be in safeguard.
1 Samuel 23:17 And he said unto him, fear not: for the hand of Saul my21.
father shall not find thee; and thou shalt be king over Israel, and I
shall be next unto thee; and that also Saul my father knoweth.
2 Samuel 9:7 And David said unto him, fear not: for I will surely shew22.
thee kindness for Jonathan thy father’s sake, and will restore thee all
the land of Saul thy father; and thou shalt eat bread at my table
continually.
1 Kings 17:13 And Elijah said unto her, fear not; go and do as thou hast23.
said: but make me thereof a little cake first, and bring it unto me, and
after make for thee and for thy son.
2 Kings 6:16 And he answered, fear not: for they that be with us are24.
more than they that be with them.
2 Kings 25:24 And Gedaliah sware to them, and to their men, and said25.
unto them, fear not to be the servants of the Chaldees: dwell in the
land, and serve the king of Babylon; and it shall be well with you.
1 Chronicles 28:20 And David said to Solomon his son, Be strong and of26.
good courage, and do it: fear not, nor be dismayed: for the LORD God,
even my God, will be with thee; he will not fail thee, nor forsake thee,
until thou hast finished all the work for the service of the house of
the LORD.
2 Chronicles 20:17 Ye shall not need to fight in this battle: set27.
yourselves, stand ye still, and see the salvation of the LORD with you,
O Judah and Jerusalem: fear not, nor be dismayed; to morrow go out
against them: for the LORD will be with you.
Isaiah 7:4 And say unto him, Take heed, and be quiet; fear not, neither28.
be fainthearted for the two tails of these smoking firebrands, for the
fierce anger of Rezin with Syria, and of the son of Remaliah.
Isaiah 35:4 Say to them that are of a fearful heart, Be strong, fear29.
not: behold, your God will come with vengeance, even God with a
recompence; he will come and save you.
Isaiah 41:13 For I the LORD thy God will hold thy right hand, saying30.
unto thee, fear not; I will help thee.
Isaiah 41:14 fear not, thou worm Jacob, and ye men of Israel; I will31.
help thee, saith the LORD, and thy redeemer, the Holy One of Israel.
Isaiah 43:1 But now thus saith the LORD that created thee, O Jacob, and32.
he that formed thee, O Israel, fear not: for I have redeemed thee, I
have called thee by thy name; thou art mine.
Isaiah 43:5 fear not: for I am with thee: I will bring thy seed from the33.
east, and gather thee from the west;
Isaiah 44:2 Thus saith the LORD that made thee, and formed thee from the34.
womb, which will help thee; fear not, O Jacob, my servant; and thou,
Jesurun, whom I have chosen.
Isaiah 54:4 fear not; for thou shalt not be ashamed: neither be thou35.
confounded; for thou shalt not be put to shame: for thou shalt forget



the shame of thy youth, and shalt not remember the reproach of thy
widowhood any more.
Jeremiah 40:9 And Gedaliah the son of Ahikam the son of Shaphan sware36.
unto them and to their men, saying, fear not to serve the Chaldeans:
dwell in the land, and serve the king of Babylon, and it shall be well
with you.
Jeremiah 46:27 But fear not thou, O my servant Jacob, and be not37.
dismayed, O Israel: for, behold, I will save thee from afar off, and thy
seed from the land of their captivity; and Jacob shall return, and be in
rest and at ease, and none shall make him afraid.
Lamentations 3:57 Thou drewest near in the day that I called upon thee:38.
thou saidst, fear not.
Daniel 10:12 Then said he unto me, fear not, Daniel: for from the first39.
day that thou didst set thine heart to understand, and to chasten
thyself before thy God, thy words were heard, and I am come for thy
words.
Daniel 10:19 And said, O man greatly beloved, fear not: peace be unto40.
thee, be strong, yea, be strong. And when he had spoken unto me, I was
strengthened, and said, Let my lord speak; for thou hast strengthened
me.
Joel 2:21 fear not, O land; be glad and rejoice: for the LORD will do41.
great things.
Zechariah 8:13 And it shall come to pass, that as ye were a curse among42.
the heathen, O house of Judah, and house of Israel; so will I save you,
and ye shall be a blessing: fear not, but let your hands be strong.
Malachi 3:5 And I will come near to you to judgment; and I will be a43.
swift witness against the sorcerers, and against the adulterers, and
against false swearers, and against those that oppress the hireling in
his wages, the widow, and the fatherless, and that turn aside the
stranger from his right, and fear not me, saith the LORD of hosts.
Matthew 1:20 But while he thought on these things, behold, the angel of44.
the Lord appeared unto him in a dream, saying, Joseph, thou son of
David, fear not to take unto thee Mary thy wife: for that which is
conceived in her is of the Holy Ghost.
Matthew 10:28 And fear not them which kill the body, but are not able to45.
kill the soul: but rather fear him which is able to destroy both soul
and body in hell.
Matthew 28:5 And the angel answered and said unto the women, fear not46.
ye: for I know that ye seek Jesus, which was crucified.
Luke 1:13 But the angel said unto him, fear not, Zacharias: for thy47.
prayer is heard; and thy wife Elisabeth shall bear thee a son, and thou
shalt call his name John.
Luke 1:30 And the angel said unto her, fear not, Mary: for thou hast48.
found favour with God.
Luke 2:10 And the angel said unto them, fear not: for, behold, I bring49.
you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people.
Luke 5:10 And so was also James, and John, the sons of Zebedee, which50.
were partners with Simon. And Jesus said unto Simon, fear not; from
henceforth thou shalt catch men.
Luke 8:50 But when Jesus heard it, he answered him, saying, fear not:51.
believe only, and she shall be made whole.



Luke 12:7 But even the very hairs of your head are all numbered. Fear52.
not therefore: ye are of more value than many sparrows.
Luke 12:32 fear not, little flock; for it is your Father’s good pleasure53.
to give you the kingdom.
Luke 18:4 And he would not for a while: but afterward he said within54.
himself, Though I fear not God, nor regard man;
John 12:15 fear not, daughter of Sion: behold, thy King cometh, sitting55.
on an ass’s colt.
Acts 27:24 Saying, fear not, Paul; thou must be brought before Cæsar:56.
and, lo, God hath given thee all them that sail with thee.
Revelation 1:17 And when I saw him, I fell at his feet as dead. And he57.
laid his right hand upon me, saying unto me, fear not; I am the first
and the last:

Verses that say “fear ye not.”

Genesis 50:21 Now therefore fear ye not: I will nourish you, and your1.
little ones. And he comforted them, and spake kindly unto them.
Exodus 14:13 ¶ And Moses said unto the people, Fear ye not, stand still,2.
and see the salvation of the LORD, which he will shew to you to day: for
the Egyptians whom ye have seen to day, ye shall see them again no more
for ever.
Isaiah 44:8 Fear ye not, neither be afraid: have not I told thee from3.
that time, and have declared it? ye are even my witnesses. Is there a
God beside me? yea, there is no God; I know not any.
Isaiah 51:7 ¶ Hearken unto me, ye that know righteousness, the people in4.
whose heart is my law; fear ye not the reproach of men, neither be ye
afraid of their revilings.
Haggai 2:5 According to the word that I covenanted with you when ye came5.
out of Egypt, so my spirit remaineth among you: fear ye not.
Zechariah 8:15 So again have I thought in these days to do well unto6.
Jerusalem and to the house of Judah: fear ye not.
Matthew 10:31 Fear ye not therefore, ye are of more value than many7.
sparrows.

Jeremiah 5:22 is not included in the “fear ye not” set of verses because it
talks about fearing the Lord which is always in a positive sense.

Jeremiah 5:22 Fear ye not me? saith the LORD: will ye not tremble
at my presence, which have placed the sand for the bound of the sea
by a perpetual decree, that it cannot pass it: and though the waves
thereof toss themselves, yet can they not prevail; though they
roar, yet can they not pass over it?

Verses that say “fear thou not.”

Isaiah 41:10 Fear thou not; for I am with thee: be not dismayed; for I1.
am thy God: I will strengthen thee; yea, I will help thee; yea, I will
uphold thee with the right hand of my righteousness.
Jeremiah 30:10 Therefore fear thou not, O my servant Jacob, saith the2.



LORD; neither be dismayed, O Israel: for, lo, I will save thee from
afar, and thy seed from the land of their captivity; and Jacob shall
return, and shall be in rest, and be quiet, and none shall make him
afraid.
Jeremiah 46:28 Fear thou not, O Jacob my servant, saith the LORD: for I3.
am with thee; for I will make a full end of all the nations whither I
have driven thee: but I will not make a full end of thee, but correct
thee in measure; yet will I not leave thee wholly unpunished.
Zephaniah 3:16 In that day it shall be said to Jerusalem, Fear thou not:4.
and to Zion, Let not thine hands be slack.

Verses that say “fear him not.”

Deuteronomy 3:2 And the LORD said unto me, Fear him not: for I will1.
deliver him, and all his people, and his land, into thy hand; and thou
shalt do unto him as thou didst unto Sihon king of the Amorites, which
dwelt at Heshbon.
Numbers 21:34 And the LORD said unto Moses, Fear him not: for I have2.
delivered him into thy hand, and all his people, and his land; and thou
shalt do to him as thou didst unto Sihon king of the Amorites, which
dwelt at Heshbon.

Verses that say “fear them not.”

Numbers 14:9 Only rebel not ye against the LORD, neither fear ye the1.
people of the land; for they are bread for us: their defence is departed
from them, and the LORD is with us: fear them not.
Joshua 10:8 ¶ And the LORD said unto Joshua, fear them not: for I have2.
delivered them into thine hand; there shall not a man of them stand
before thee.
Ezekiel 3:9 As an adamant harder than flint have I made thy forehead:3.
fear them not, neither be dismayed at their looks, though they be a
rebellious house.
Matthew 10:26 fear them not therefore: for there is nothing covered,4.
that shall not be revealed; and hid, that shall not be known.

Verses that say “neither fear ye.”

Isaiah 8:12 Say ye not, A confederacy, to all them to whom this people1.
shall say, A confederacy; neither fear ye their fear, nor be afraid.
Numbers 14:9 Only rebel not ye against the LORD, neither fear ye the2.
people of the land; for they are bread for us: their defence is departed
from them, and the LORD is with us: fear them not.

Verses that say “be not afraid.”

Deuteronomy 20:1 When thou goest out to battle against thine enemies,1.
and seest horses, and chariots, and a people more than thou, be not
afraid of them: for the LORD thy God is with thee, which brought thee up
out of the land of Egypt.
Joshua 1:9 Have not I commanded thee? Be strong and of a good courage;2.
be not afraid, neither be thou dismayed: for the LORD thy God is with



thee whithersoever thou goest.
Joshua 11:6 ¶ And the LORD said unto Joshua, Be not afraid because of3.
them: for to morrow about this time will I deliver them up all slain
before Israel: thou shalt hough their horses, and burn their chariots
with fire.
1 Samuel 28:13 And the king said unto her, Be not afraid: for what4.
sawest thou? And the woman said unto Saul, I saw gods ascending out of
the earth.
2 Kings 1:15 And the angel of the LORD said unto Elijah, Go down with5.
him: be not afraid of him. And he arose, and went down with him unto the
king.
2 Kings 19:6 ¶ And Isaiah said unto them, Thus shall ye say to your6.
master, Thus saith the LORD, Be not afraid of the words which thou hast
heard, with which the servants of the king of Assyria have blasphemed
me.
2 Chronicles 20:15 And he said, Hearken ye, all Judah, and ye7.
inhabitants of Jerusalem, and thou king Jehoshaphat, Thus saith the LORD
unto you, Be not afraid nor dismayed by reason of this great multitude;
for the battle is not yours, but God’s.
2 Chronicles 32:7 Be strong and courageous, be not afraid nor dismayed8.
for the king of Assyria, nor for all the multitude that is with him: for
there be more with us than with him:
Proverbs 3:25 Be not afraid of sudden fear, neither of the desolation of9.
the wicked, when it cometh.
Isaiah 10:24 ¶ Therefore thus saith the Lord GOD of hosts, O my people10.
that dwellest in Zion, be not afraid of the Assyrian: he shall smite
thee with a rod, and shall lift up his staff against thee, after the
manner of Egypt.
Isaiah 37:6 ¶ And Isaiah said unto them, Thus shall ye say unto your11.
master, Thus saith the LORD, Be not afraid of the words that thou hast
heard, wherewith the servants of the king of Assyria have blasphemed me.
Isaiah 40:9 ¶ O Zion, that bringest good tidings, get thee up into the12.
high mountain; O Jerusalem, that bringest good tidings, lift up thy
voice with strength; lift it up, be not afraid; say unto the cities of
Judah, Behold your God!
Jeremiah 1:8 Be not afraid of their faces: for I am with thee to deliver13.
thee, saith the LORD.
Jeremiah 10:5 They are upright as the palm tree, but speak not: they14.
must needs be borne, because they cannot go. Be not afraid of them; for
they cannot do evil, neither also is it in them to do good.
Jeremiah 42:11 Be not afraid of the king of Babylon, of whom ye are15.
afraid; be not afraid of him, saith the LORD: for I am with you to save
you, and to deliver you from his hand.
Ezekiel 2:6 ¶ And thou, son of man, be not afraid of them, neither be16.
afraid of their words, though briers and thorns be with thee, and thou
dost dwell among scorpions: be not afraid of their words, nor be
dismayed at their looks, though they be a rebellious house.
Joel 2:22 Be not afraid, ye beasts of the field: for the pastures of the17.
wilderness do spring, for the tree beareth her fruit, the fig tree and
the vine do yield their strength.
Matthew 14:27 But straightway Jesus spake unto them, saying, Be of good18.



cheer; it is I; be not afraid.
Matthew 17:7 And Jesus came and touched them, and said, Arise, and be19.
not afraid.
Matthew 28:10 Then said Jesus unto them, Be not afraid: go tell my20.
brethren that they go into Galilee, and there shall they see me.
Mark 5:36 As soon as Jesus heard the word that was spoken, he saith unto21.
the ruler of the synagogue, Be not afraid, only believe.
Mark 6:50 For they all saw him, and were troubled. And immediately he22.
talked with them, and saith unto them, Be of good cheer: it is I; be not
afraid.
Luke 12:4 And I say unto you my friends, Be not afraid of them that kill23.
the body, and after that have no more that they can do.
John 6:20 But he saith unto them, It is I; be not afraid.24.
Acts 18:9 Then spake the Lord to Paul in the night by a vision, Be not25.
afraid, but speak, and hold not thy peace:
1 Peter 3:14 But and if ye suffer for righteousness’ sake, happy are ye:26.
and be not afraid of their terror, neither be troubled;

Verses that say “nor be afraid.”

Isaiah 8:12 Say ye not, A confederacy, to all them to whom this people1.
shall say, A confederacy; neither fear ye their fear, nor be afraid.
Deuteronomy 31:6 Be strong and of a good courage, fear not, nor be2.
afraid of them: for the LORD thy God, he it is that doth go with thee;
he will not fail thee, nor forsake thee.

The following two sections are thanks to input from Jim Arnett.

Verses that say “dread not”

Deuteronomy 1:29  Then I said unto you, Dread not, neither be afraid of1.
them.
1 Chronicles 22:13  Then shalt thou prosper, if thou takest heed to2.
fulfil the statutes and judgments which the LORD charged Moses with
concerning Israel: be strong, and of good courage; dread not, nor be
dismayed.

Verses that say “nor be dismayed”

Joshua 10:25  And Joshua said unto them, Fear not, nor be dismayed, be1.
strong and of good courage: for thus shall the LORD do to all your
enemies against whom ye fight.
1 Chronicles 22:13  Then shalt thou prosper, if thou takest heed to2.
fulfil the statutes and judgments which the LORD charged Moses with
concerning Israel: be strong, and of good courage; dread not, nor be
dismayed.
1 Chronicles 28:20  And David said to Solomon his son, Be strong and of3.
good courage, and do it: fear not, nor be dismayed: for the LORD God,
even my God, will be with thee; he will not fail thee, nor forsake thee,
until thou hast finished all the work for the service of the house of
the LORD.
2 Chronicles 20:17  Ye shall not need to fight in this battle: set4.



yourselves, stand ye still, and see the salvation of the LORD with you,
O Judah and Jerusalem: fear not, nor be dismayed; to morrow go out
against them: for the LORD will be with you.
Jeremiah 23:4  And I will set up shepherds over them which shall feed5.
them: and they shall fear no more, nor be dismayed, neither shall they
be lacking, saith the LORD.
Ezekiel 2:6  ¶And thou, son of man, be not afraid of them, neither be6.
afraid of their words, though briers and thorns be with thee, and thou
dost dwell among scorpions: be not afraid of their words, nor be
dismayed at their looks, though they be a rebellious house.

Verse that says “Be not affrighted”

Mark 16:6  And he saith unto them, Be not affrighted: Ye seek Jesus of1.
Nazareth, which was crucified: he is risen; he is not here: behold the
place where they laid him.

The grand total of 57+7+4+2+4+2+26+2+2+6+1 = 113. The Bible tells us exactly
113 times not to fear or dread evil nor be dismayed at what’s happening to
us!

Did I miss something? If so, please tell me in the comments below and I will
add it to this article.

Dr. David Martin | Exposing the Coup
D’Etat & the Plot to Steal America –
In Text Format

This text was transcribed from a video I found on Rumble. If you want to
listen to the video first, just scroll down to the bottom of this article. If
you find any errors or typos in my transcription, please tell me so in the
comments section below and I’ll fix it.

Speaker: Ladies and gentlemen, please stand on your feet and greet Dr. David
Martin. (Applause)

David Martin: Thank you very much. Mikki (Willis), you would you stand up,
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please? Many of you know me because of the work and the brilliance of this
man and his team. And well, that’s interesting. What you don’t know, is the
speech that I’m about to give is because this man is not just behind the
camera. He’s actually a brother. And what he did to me a few months ago was
he called me and he said, “You know what?” He goes, “You presented all the
facts. You’ve been out there in front of this thing before it was a thing.”
And he goes, “But there’s something missing. And there’s something that’s
missing is your humanity. What happens when I sit close to you is one thing.
And what happens when you’re on a stage or on a camera in an interview is a
different thing.” And he goes, “You need to bring the man into this
presentation.” So the presentation that you’re hearing today is because I
have a brother who holds me accountable. Mikki, Thank you. (Applause)

COVID-19 and SARS COv2 was a coup d’etat. And let me be precise about what I
mean by that. Sedition in the United States is actually defined very simply,
by when any act is done by a conspiring party or group of parties, that its
intent is to disrupt or interrupt or overtake the government of a state or a
country. And under 18 US Code, the act of sedition was in fact, a coup d’etat
to ensure that there would not be a democracy in 2018. Okay, and I’m going to
present across the next few minutes the evidence of that. And I’m going to
end my presentation with a challenge to you. Because during my presentation,
the 30 minutes that I have, is going to cost two children their life because
of the inaction of every attorney general in America, because of the inaction
of every US attorney, and because of the inaction of every governor in this
country. But my grandfather said, Never attribute to malevolence what is
ignorance. So in the next 30 minutes, I’m giving every elected official the
opportunity to do the right thing. And after 30 minutes, I’m not going to
give them that opportunity again. (Applause) So you got Mr. Nice Guy for 30
minutes.

Next. Now, most of you don’t know the details of all of the elements. And the
good news is I’m going to flip through these slides very quickly because the
end of the story is the important part of the story. But for those of you who
don’t know, COVID is a direct result of HIV Inc. HIV Inc. was founded in
1984. Anthony Fauci was the chief architect of HIV Inc. And his goal was to
use sexuality, and specifically homosexuality, as a way to indoctrinate
humanity into the acceptance of a universal vaccine mandate. Now,
interestingly enough, most of us didn’t take the bait. And the reason we
didn’t is because we didn’t live the lifestyles that were associated with HIV
in 1984. But cunningly, by 1986, Anthony Fauci and his team at NIAID
(National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases) and his minions at
the CDC had convinced each and every one of us that maybe we’ve been in a car
accident, maybe we would get a transfusion, and maybe we would get AIDS,
which was the justification for a universal HIV vaccine in 1984. It’s gonna
get nasty because I’m going to show you some real images from 1984 just to
let you see that what I’m saying is not my imagination.

But in 1984, something happened. People realized that to accept a universal
vaccine, we needed to create a liability shield for the manufacturers of
those vaccines. And from 1984 to 1986. We actually built the first-ever
product immunity in the United States, which allowed manufacturers to kill



people with intent. And you heard what I just said, kill people with intent.
Anthony Fauci was quoted himself as saying that the ultimate killer of
pharmaceutical interventions with vaccines was the smallpox vaccine, which
killed one in every 100,000 and injured or maimed one in every 10,000. Did
you hear what I just said? Killed one in 100,000, maimed one in 10,000. And
that was something that he thought he could turn into a universal vaccine for
HIV in 1986. I don’t know what an acceptable death rate is for you people.
But an acceptable death rate for any product, anywhere in the history of
humanity in my definition, is zero! (Applause)

But then, a little dirty secret came along. Somebody at the NIH (National
Institutes of Health) said, “Hey, Tony, Cool your jets baby. We have this
drug called AZT. And we don’t want a vaccine too quickly. We want to kill
people with AIDS with AZT. So let’s run the clock on it in the state of North
Carolina…”. By the way, if you’re from North Carolina, or you’ve done
anything in North Carolina, you got tar on your heels and blood on your
hands. Because the state of North Carolina since 1986 has been brought to you
by HIV Inc.

That’s a bummer. I think I just lost the elected officials in North Carolina.
Shoot. I couldn’t even make it through a presentation.

UNC-Chapel Hill began the weaponization of Coronavirus in 1986. But by 1996
Anthony Fauci had a little plan. Coronavirus, as a model, has a very
interesting set of attractive attributes, which include this very interesting
thing called a spike protein and a couple of other binding sites where the
virus allegedly binds to the outside of the cell. And it turns out that Ralph
Baric (a professor) at the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, was the
very first person to figure out how to take a pathogen, which used to be an
infection of the gut, gastroenteritis. For over 30 years Coronavirus was
gastroenteritis. But Ralph Baric figured out how to weaponize it and not



weaponize the virus, weaponize the spike protein. And he was the one that
figured out how to make a thing that used to hit your gut, hit your heart.
That was gain of function ladies and gentlemen, the thing that we never did,
allegedly. He did it! And in 1996, he received a grant and then a series of
grants in 1999, by Anthony Fauci to actually weaponize the Coronavirus spike
protein so it could be used as a vaccine vector with the idea that it would
be the next HIV vaccine.

That’s when I started watching this. I’ve been a locust-eating prophet in the
wilderness. (Laughter) Because my first briefing on this was in 1999. My
first intelligence briefing on this was in 2003, in a published document that
I have sitting on my desk to remind me that sometimes being right isn’t as
good as being effective. Turns out I was right in 2003. And unfortunately, I
wasn’t effective.

But Fauci ran into another problem. And in 1999 to 2002, and patented by the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill, and conveniently in the fall of
2018, do you all remember the big Coronavirus outbreak of 2018? No, that’s
because there wasn’t one. But in an unprecedented move, the University of
North Carolina Chapel Hill was forced to sign their SARS vaccine patent from
UNC-Chapel Hill back to NIH. By the way that hasn’t been done. But they did
it in the fall of 2018. Does it feel like they were preparing for something?

Next slide. Do not read this slide. Because I used to hate professors who put
reading charts and eye exams on slides. Don’t read it with any luck, Clay
Clark can figure out how to make all of this presentation available to you.
And I hope he does because that’s what it’s for. But in 1984, we created the
vaccine nightmare, and we let Anthony Fauci have $191 billion. And you heard
the number, right, billion. We’ve been told about $3.7 million going to
China, and we’re supposed to be upset about that. How about $191 billion of
your taxpayer money that has gone to weaponize nature against humans? 191
billion, and let’s do the little walk-through, shall we? 1984 we invent the
vaccines for HIV, which led to death and permanent disability to over 50% of
the participants. But that was okay because they were gay. That was okay. It
gets worse. Okay. 2001 you remember the anthrax scare the domestic terrorism
scare? Did anybody know that the US military in the spring of 2001 ordered
300 million doses of Ciprofloxacin? 300 million doses. Now we have a pretty
compelling army in this country. But with all due respect, 300 million sounds
like every citizen in America, it doesn’t sound like every member of the US
military. And how is it that at least five months before anthrax was
released, we ordered 300 million doses of the treatment called Ciprofloxacin?
And from – oh that’s right – a German company called Bear.

That’s by the way when I started busting these stories because it turns out
that this wasn’t the only pathogen that was being developed by the Department
of Defense. And it was interesting because in the early 2000s, I started
seeing Coronavirus show up in a bunch of DARPA contracts and a bunch of DOD
contracts and I’m sitting there going, why would we be doing that? Why would
we be taking a thing which was for dogs and porcine – that’s pigs by the way,
that’s a scientific term for pigs. Think bacon and you got it. Pigs and
various other vertebrates? Why would we suddenly be trying to weaponize that
and make it hit human lung epithelial cells and human cardiac cells? Why



would we be doing that? And why would the Defense Department be doing that?
Is that where you expect to go to kind of get your kind of basic treatment
programs? NO!! And you don’t go there? Because it sounds like a weapon system
if it’s being funded by billions of dollars of Defense Department black
contracts, doesn’t it? Or is that Dave the conspiracy theorist?

Well, let’s jump into my favorite 2016 protocol, the AMP (Antibody Mediated
Prevention) protocol. The AMP protocol has a line that I absolutely love.
This was when we decided to let the University of North Carolina Chapel Hill
develop the HIV vaccine. And it turns out that read what they said about this
protocol, it will take place in sites, 24 sites in Brazil, Peru, and the
United States and will enroll 2700 men and transgender people who have sex
with men. What?! That’s by the way straight out of the protocol.

If you don’t believe what I say about the fact that Fauci has no concern for
human life, but is more than happy to kill people who most people think
shouldn’t live anyhow, guess what happens? We start introducing the camel’s
nose under the tent and we start saying it’s okay to kill people in the
advancement of science. Now listen, people listen carefully. I am not
advocating for any lifestyle. But what I am saying is that when you’ve
decided that you’re playing God and that there is a person by any
designation, that doesn’t deserve to live, you left humanity! (Applause)
Period! If any of you see my wife, you know, I’m very heterosexual and very
happy. (Laughter) But that doesn’t justify making a determination that
somebody who doesn’t share my values is worth killing in the name of HIV Inc.
(Applause) Let’s be clear on that. And then 2016 2019. And by the way, look
at 2019, the hepatitis C vaccine, which guess what has to do with yet another
sexual context story that they tried to turn into, they were killing people
that are promiscuous, and usually gay and promiscuous, so we don’t care about
that. I’d love for some of the bleeding hearts left to actually realize that
they’re the ones celebrating the execution of the people who they allegedly
represent. I think that would be a very interesting proposition. Because
maybe somewhere along the line, we should actually go back to 1984. And look
at the ghost of Anthony Fauci in this slide, by the way, if you see this
slide that’s on the screen, what you’ll see is 1984 Anthony Fauci, no
kidding. That’s what he looked like in 1984. He still looked like that center
from the high school basketball team.

What?! I’m going to tell you if I had to bet on a basketball team, and I knew
that Anthony Fauci was the captain of that team in high school, I bet against
him. And guess what, I’d bet against him now, too, because the dirty little
secret is he actually made the statement, “it is quite possible. In fact,
it’s invariable that we will develop a vaccine for AIDS.” Now, you know,
sometimes there are things called Freudian slips, people say things and they
didn’t mean to say it. So I want to give him credit. He probably misspoke. He
probably meant to say it’s inevitable that we’ll do it. But he didn’t say
that. He said, it’s invariable that we do it. And it turns out that if you
look at the definition of the word invariable, you know what it means? “I’m
never going to stop doing a thing”. Ah oh! You think we’re talking about a
COVID vaccine right now. No. We’re still talking about Anthony Fauci’s
fantasy of an AIDS vaccine. Don’t make a mistake by being fooled.
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Next slide. Here’s the problem. 1984. He had an epic fail. He tried to make
an AIDS vaccine, it didn’t work. In 2005 he tried to do H1N1, an epic fail,
people died, it didn’t work, people didn’t roll up their sleeves, epic fail.
And then a bummer of an opportunity came along. In 2018 we actually did have
an influenza pandemic. We had a lot of people that died. And guess what we
didn’t do. We didn’t shut down countries. We didn’t shut down borders. We
didn’t shut down schools or churches or anything else. We just let people
die. And it was seen inside of NIAID as a lost opportunity. Dead people was a
lost opportunity. So what he did was he figured out something and he gave the
University of North Carolina Chapel Hill a grant to create a pathogen. So
that we could actually get, and I’m quoting, “the public to accept the need
for a pan coronavirus vaccine. We need the media to create the hype to get to
the real issues. We need to use that hype to our advantage. Investors will
follow if they see profit at the end of the process.”

That’s a quote, National Academy of Sciences, Peter Daszak 2015, published in
February 2016, Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences. This was not
a public health problem. This was a biowarfare act of domestic terrorism
meted out on the citizens of the United States and the people of the world.
And it was not a lab leak from China. It was not a lab leak from anywhere. It
was an intentional weaponization of the spike protein, and it is murder and
we will call it what it is. (Applause) It was murder then, and it’s
premeditated murder. And we have to be clear on the fact. In fact, never use
the word vaccine again. That’s like saying that a gun is a propellant of
copper. No, it isn’t. It’s a gun. Call it what it is. Next slide.

And here’s where it gets nasty. You guys know the guy on the right. What you
don’t know is the guy on the left. And here’s the story you don’t know about
the guy on the left. The guy on the left is Alex Azar. Now, what you don’t
know about the guy on the left is the guy in the portrait further to the left
is even a bigger problem, Henry Waxman. Henry Waxman the patron saint of



caring about health, who was the one that made sure every pharmaceutical
company got a shield of liability so they could never be held accountable.
That Henry Waxman had a very interesting guy appointed by Trump in 2017, Alex
Azar, Director of the Department of Health and Human Services. What Trump
didn’t know, what you didn’t know, what most of America didn’t know was Alex
Azar was an executive, not a physician, an executive at Eli Lilly. And at the
time of his appointment, he happened to be under investigation for price-
fixing diabetes drugs in Mexico. Hmm hmm. In fact, during his now found to be
collusion and racketeering and price fixing an antitrust violation, which
turned out to be, held to be, exactly what I just said. While he was actually
trying to deflect attention from the racketeering that he was doing by price-
fixing insulin in Mexico, he actually made President Trump sign an order.
That was the execution order for Americans. And President Trump was advised
by appointed individuals who never told him the facts. This ladies and
gentlemen was treason. This was treason. And anybody who wants to point the
finger at Donald Trump, the best you can do is say he was subjected to
corruption and maliciousness and treason and traders within his circle.
That’s true. But when he signed this, he did not know the cost. He did not
know. And the persons who did know was the lobby, the pharma lobby, the
single largest donor in US history to political campaigns. They were the
puppets that actually put that paper in front of Donald Trump. And Alex Azar
was the executive responsible for the death and destruction of America. And
you have not even heard his name. Because criminals like to put other people
upfront. Well, they hide in the shadows. Well, guess what, we’re not going to
let happen today. A lobbyist turned executive, turned architect of oh my
gosh, under the Bush administration, Alex Azar was the one who also came up
with the prep Act, which actually shielded companies from liability in the
event of a national emergency. Alex Azar is the perpetrator of the largest
genocide this country has ever seen. And you do not know his name. But that
just changed today. (Applause)

Oops, that was my out-loud voice. And it turns out, he’s the boss of Anthony
Fauci. He’s the boss of CDC. He’s the boss of NIAID. He’s the boss of NIH
(National Institutes of Health). He’s the boss of the FDA. And guess what?
He’s the first guy that the FBI should cuff, lock up, and put in prison for
the rest of his life! (Applause) That’s our target. And don’t think I’m
actually advocating justice for the sake of justice. I’m advocating justice,
because the minute we actually have the first felony conviction, the first
time the emergency use authorization vanishes, because it turns out the
emergency use authorization cannot stand if the basis of it was a felony. And
that’s written into the law. We have one focus. We have one silver bullet.
And I am waiting for one AG (Attorney General) in this country to stand up
and be accountable for the lives that are being lost because well, I’m
talking, two children died because they’re being murdered by a collusion
racket. Which is like having Al Capone drive through the streets of Chicago
and shoot into a school. You wouldn’t sit for that but you have sat for this.
Well, guess what? Not after this. From now on every hour that you do not
follow the instructions I have at the end of this speech, for every hour that
you don’t take action, another two children die. And I want you to go to bed
tonight asking yourself, did you pay attention? Or Are you cool with two kids
dying every hour? I want you to sleep on that. I want you to sleep with that.



Because on my watch, that ain’t gonna happen.

Now I may be David and I may have a couple of river stones, which I’m going
to share with you. And we got a Goliath that we got to work with. That’s
okay. But let’s do the next slide because I got a punch line. And I’m going
to get on schedule, in fact ahead of schedule. I’m going to end early to
respect the next speakers. So here we go. That slide. Here’s the deal, guys,
you’re going to share this slide, so I don’t have to talk about it right?
We’re going to figure out a way to share the slide. Awesome. So you don’t, I
don’t have to talk about it. Because I do have to talk about this.

There are two websites right now by any grace of God in the next five minutes
or 10 minutes or hour, there’s gonna be 100 websites like this, because what
I conveniently did for every attorney general for every US Attorney for every
law enforcement agent in this country, what I did was I went ahead and
drafted the indictment notice. (Applause) The United States of America v. And
let’s read it out because that’s all the time I have.

United States of America V

Alex Azar defendant
Anthony Fauci, defendant
Peter Daszak, defendant
Ralph Baric, defendant
FDA, defendant
CDC defendant
NIAID, defendant
Moderna defendant
Pfizer defendant

We are going to do the following, you’re going to go to that website,
DavidMartin.world or fullyliveacademy.com, there’s a button that says AG
document, you are going to print that document and you’re going to deliver it
to every attorney general in every state, you’re going to deliver it to every
US attorney, you are going to put them on notice that from this day forward,
and literally from this minute forward, every death is on their hands,
because they can do something about it. And they have chosen now four times
in four meetings, they have chosen to say, “Dave, this is a political, not a
legal issue.” And that’s a quote from AGs offices. Make it a legal issue. And
if they haven’t made it a legal issue, if you haven’t heard that an AG met
with me, make it a political issue next year. Because this is our country,
these are our children, and we will not let them die on our watch. (Applause)

Ladies and gentlemen, we the people can do something. You now are entrusted
with much. And to quote that beautiful narrative in the Gospels. When you
have been entrusted with much even more is required. Guess what? I just gave
you the river stones. There’s an eight-count indictment, all felonies, all
punishable by up to 99 years in prison, and up to $100 million, fine. And,
and I’m going to tell you today that anybody who works with me on this case
has to agree to the following. All of the proceeds that we get from the
collections of this lawsuit, and I mean, all of them are going to go to a
Vaccine Injury Fund that does not require anyone to prove that the vaccine
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did anything. Because it turns out that every mother, every father that has a
vaccination injured child, whether it was caused by it or associated with it,
those people need our help. And every dollar that is ever collected is going
to go to make sure that we the people honor the fact that real humans have
suffered under the hands of a colluding set of conspirators who now it’s on
us to make sure go away forever.

Ladies and gentlemen, you can do it. And today, right after this speech,
Mikki Willis and I are going to go back to the booth up there. And we are
going to sign books together. So the Plandemic books if you want them, MiKki
and I’ll be back there. We’ll be happy to sign your books. And listen people,
we can do this together. You now have been entrusted with much, even more is
required. Thank you very much. God bless you.

How Many Times Does the Bible Say
“Thus Saith the Lord”?

As my wife Tess and I were reading together during our daily devotions the
Book of Jeremiah, we noticed how often “thus saith the Lord” is repeated in
that book. She asked me to do a study on it. Here it is.

“Thus saith the Lord” appears only in the Old Testament. It occurs exactly
415 times in 413 verses and 161 chapters. In two verses it’s repeated twice.
In the 39 Books of the Old Testament, it occurs in 19 books. The Book of
Jeremiah wins hands down with 148 occurrences! After that Ezekiel has 126
occurrences and Isaiah has 35 occurrences.

By the way, this study and all the Bible studies on my website use the King
James Version which I believe to be the most accurate of all English
translations. Notice I wrote, “most accurate” but not perfect as some think
it to be. I don’t believe any translation can be perfect. Why do I believe
that? I had 11 years of experience working as a professional
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translator/proofreader from English to Japanese. Something is always lost in
translation due to cultural differences.

Book
Number

of
times

Exodus 10
Joshua 2
Judges 1
1 Samuel 3
2 Samuel 5
1 Kings 13
2 Kings 20
1 Chronicles 4
2 Chronicles 8
Isaiah 35
Jeremiah 148
Ezekiel 126
Amos 13
Obadiah 1
Micah 2
Nahum 1
Haggai 4
Zachariah 18
Malachi 1

It’s interesting that Jeremiah, the least heeded prophet, has the most
occurrences of thus saith the Lord.

Jeremiah 7:26  Yet they hearkened not unto me, nor inclined their
ear, but hardened their neck: they did worse than their fathers.

And after him, the prophet Ezekiel, was not heeded. The children of Israel
didn’t like him very much either, and especially their rulers.

Ezekiel 3:7 But the house of Israel will not hearken unto thee; for
they will not hearken unto me: for all the house of Israel are
impudent and hardhearted.

May the Lord help us all to listen to His Word, and heed and obey it for our
own good and the good of our loved ones and associates!



What is the Great Tribulation of
Matthew 24?

The words “great tribulation” appear three times in the King James Version of
the Bible. But are they all referring to the same event?

Matthew 24:21 For then shall be great tribulation, such as was not
since the beginning of the world to this time, no, nor ever shall
be.

Revelation 2:22 Behold, I will cast her into a bed, and them that
commit adultery with her into great tribulation, except they repent
of their deeds.

Revelation 7:14 And I said unto him, Sir, thou knowest. And he said
to me, These are they which came out of great tribulation, and have
washed their robes, and made them white in the blood of the Lamb.

I don’t think these three Scriptures are all talking about the same event.
You may dispute that. But this article is specifically about the tribulation
Jesus was talking about in Matthew 24:21.

What do most evangelicals today teach about the Great Tribulation of Matthew
24? Some teach it’s a future event of God’s judgement on the wicked, and
God’s people will escape it in the Rapture. Correct me if I’m wrong but I
think this is what John MacArthur teaches.

Others say the Great Tribulation is about the wicked persecuting the saints!
They say this because they do not believe the Bible teaches a pre-tribulation
rapture. I think so too. But is this really what the great tribulation of
Matthew 24 is all about?

I hope you agree with me that the Bible is its own best interpreter. If that
is true, shall we not look at what the two parallel passages of the other two
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synoptic Gospels in Mark and Luke have to say?

Mark 13:19 For in those days shall be affliction, such as was not
from the beginning of the creation which God created unto this
time, neither shall be.

Mark 13:19 is similar to Matthew 24:21 but rather than say “great
tribulation” it says “affliction”. Affliction on whom? Let’s see what the
Gospel of Luke has to say.

Luke 21:22-24 For these be the days of vengeance, that all things
which are written may be fulfilled. 23 But woe unto them that are
with child, and to them that give suck, in those days! for there
shall be great distress in the land, and wrath upon this people. 24
And they shall fall by the edge of the sword, and shall be led away
captive into all nations: and Jerusalem shall be trodden down of
the Gentiles, until the times of the Gentiles be fulfilled.

I hope you can see from the verses in Luke 21:22-24 that this is talking
about the destruction of Jerusalem and the Temple in 70 AD. It’s talking
about the wrath of God through the Roman army on the unbelieving Christ-
rejecting Jews. How do I know that only Christ-rejecting Jews are the ones
who are afflicted and slaughtered by the Romans? Because Jesus told His
followers to flee Jerusalem and Judea when they see the Romans coming!

Luke 21:20-21 And when ye shall see Jerusalem compassed with
armies, then know that the desolation thereof is nigh. {21} Then
let them which are in Judæa flee to the mountains; and let them
which are in the midst of it depart out; and let not them that are
in the countries enter thereinto.

And by the way, “Jerusalem compassed with armies” is the same thing as the
abomination of desolation of Matthew 24:15!

Matthew 24:15-16 When ye therefore shall see the abomination of
desolation, spoken of by Daniel the prophet, stand in the holy
place, (whoso readeth, let him understand:) {16} Then let them
which be in Judaea flee into the mountains:

I hope you can see clearly that the parallel passage of Matthew 24:15-16 is
Luke 21:20-21, It clearly defines the abomination of desolation as the armies
of Rome. Rome was an abomination to the Jews and its armies made their
capital city of Jerusalem desolate. It clearly tells Jesus’ disciples what to
do when they see the armies coming: To flee Jerusalem and Judea and run to
the mountains. All the Christians who knew believed and obeyed Jesus’



commandment were saved from slaughter by the Romans. The Christ-rejecting
Jews believed the false prophets that they would be saved by running into the
temple. They were all killed by the Romans! And this is all confirmed by
secular history and the writings of Josephus.

To sum up: The great tribulation of Matthew 24 occurred in 70 ad. It was
God’s judgment through the Romans for rejection of their Messiah, Jesus
Christ. It was a past event that will never happen again! Why do I think so?
Because Jesus said so!

Matthew 24:21 For then shall be great tribulation, such as was not
since the beginning of the world to this time, no, nor ever shall
be.

Mark 13:18-19 And pray ye that your flight be not in the winter.
{19} For in those days shall be affliction, such as was not from
the beginning of the creation which God created unto this time,
neither shall be.

Jesus told the high priest that he will see the Son of Man at the right hand
of power.

Matthew 26:64-65 Jesus saith unto him, Thou hast said: nevertheless
I say unto you, Hereafter shall ye see the Son of man sitting on
the right hand of power, and coming in the clouds of heaven. {65}
Then the high priest rent his clothes, saying, He hath spoken
blasphemy; what further need have we of witnesses? behold, now ye
have heard his blasphemy.

When do you think the high priest saw Jesus sitting at the right hand of
power? It must have been when the high priest was still alive! I believe it
was most likely during the attack on Jerusalem by the Romans in 70 AD. It was
40 years later and the high priest was most likely still alive. When he saw
Jesus up in the clouds, how could he not help but think God was punishing him
and his people for rejecting Jesus of Nazareth as the very Christ, the Son of
God, the Messiah!

Dr. David Martin: Who “They” Are, “The
Names and Faces” Behind the Criminal
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Coronavirus Conspiracy

Dr. David Martin Exposes the Names and Faces of the People Who Are Killing
Humanity
Red Pill Expo, November 19, 2021

Reposted from
https://www.algora.com/Algora_blog/2021/11/20/dr-david-martin-who-they-are-th
e-names-and-faces

Introduction:

David E. Martin Ph.D. is the developer of several innovation-based
quantitative indices of public equities and the founder of the Purple Bridge
Funds and M-CAM International. He has worked closely with the United States
Congress and numerous trade and financial regulatory agencies in the United
States. Dr. Martin is also a Batten Fellow at the University of Virginia’s
Darden Graduate School of Business Administration. (Quoted from
https://z3news.com/w/david-martin-presents-evidence-corona-virus-manmade/ )

Red Pill Expo is the major public event of Red Pill University. “Red Pill
University is a coalition of individuals and organizations that share a
common problem – and have a common understanding of the solution. The problem
is that peaceful, law-abiding citizens are experiencing ever-increasing
control over their lives by governments and corporations. ” – Quoted from
https://redpilluniversity.org/take-the-tour/

The purpose of this talk is to de-mystify the “they” of the COVID War.

Excerpts from the talk by Dr. David Martin to the Red Pill Expo

“How many of you are familiar with the company, Anser? I love having this
moment. Do you know they are the single largest contractor in the entire
COVID terrorism campaign?…
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“The companies on the right, that you think are the ones running this show
[Pfizer, Moderna, Johnson & Johnson, Merck Ridgeback, Gilead Sciences], are
in fact a front [for the companies on the left, Anser, Fors-Marsh, Palantir,
Publicis Sapient].

“And you know what a front organization is? They’re the ones that are
supposed to take the flack and take the heat. The ones on the left are the
ones that actually got the money. Operation Warp Speed went to Anser.

“You didn’t know that, because you were told by the media that it went to
Pfizer, Moderna, Johnson & Johnson and all that kind of stuff. That’s not
true. The prime contract of Operation Warp Speed went through Anser, a
company none of you had heard of!

“And you didn’t hear about them because the contract was signed by ATI, a
company based in South Carolina, a company whose history has been government
defense contracts for the purposes of propaganda! I wish I made that up. The
prime contractor selected to run Operation Warp Speed was a propaganda expert
for the US Department of Defense…

“Anser is the way for the Federal Government never to be liable for the
criminal conspiracy they know they ran. They are now one of the top ten
Federal Contractors in history, below Lockheed-Martin, Raytheon and all those
guys.

“Those names you know. You don’t know Anser, the single company that, by
COVID rose – the highest-ranked rise in the history of federal contracting;
the highest single-year rise, ever was Anser – and none of you know who they
are!…

“Anser Corporation, they’re the ones running Operation Warp Speed and they’ve
been set up to shield these manufacturers from ever taking the financial
liability for their willful misconduct. And one day, everybody’s gonna go,
‘Let’s sue Pfizer! Let’s go sue everybody else! And the only problem is when
we go to sue them, they say, ‘Hey! It wasn’t us!’ And they’re right and all
of us were asleep. And I’m talking to a woke crowd, here and all of you were
asleep.
“Don’t tell me you’re awake if you’re still sleeping, because if you didn’t
know who Anser is, you’re still asleep!

IT GETS WORSE…

“It gets worse. Fors-Marsh, anybody know Fors-Marsh?…They’re the branding
agency that branded COVID. They’re the ones who make sure we find hospitals
that are overrun with people. They’re the ones who find kids that died of
COVID right before the FDA needs to vote on giving kids injections. They’re
the ones that go around the world, making sure every message is always the
same: ‘We will not return to normal until we have a vaccine.’ Thank you,
Justin Trudeau! Where’d you get the script? From Fors-Marsh! And how many of
you knew that? None of ya!



“How about Palantir? Hey, that’s a weird one, isn’t it? Peter Thiel, who has
successfully run a company that has lost $200 million plus, every year for
about seven or eight years, goes public in the middle of COVID. Isn’t timing
interesting? Isn’t it fascinating that a company that’s done nothing but lose
billions of dollars goes public in the middle of the worst economic cycle
we’ve had? Isn’t that funny? And did you actually go back and read their
public offering? Hah! Funny! I know you didn’t, because there really wasn’t
one, that’s why you didn’t read it!

“Because they went public in this very bizarre, backdoor way of actually
selling founder’s stock into the market, so we got personally-enriched –
personally-enriched – using the public market as the laundering facility.
Isn’t that brilliant?

“But let’s look at what they did for our COVID scandal. They actually came up
with a thing called Gotham Data Tracking…you know what that does? That’s
making sure that every time you turn your phone on, when you get off the
plane, when you cross the state line, it gives you a little tag that goes,
‘Hey, do you want a COVID alert in your neighborhood?’ You know why? Because
you are being monitored. Your phone is being monitored. Your transactions are
being monitored, your credit cards are being monitored, your health
behavior’s being monitored, your vaccine status is being monitored and it’s
all done under the contract run by Gotham Data Sciences, the company that
went public during COVID – and none of you knew about this.

“And you’ve been to Red Pills! And you still haven’t taken the Red Pill! And
by the way, I’m not even to the good slide, yet. So be depressed! ‘Cause it’s
getting worse!

“Publicis Sapient, the Health and Human Services’ IT contract. Have you ever
wondered how the data never seems to add up? Somebody always has allegedly
the same reportable data?
“Publicis Sapient has the Health and Human Services’ IT contract to
consolidate all of the data, so guess what happens? Everybody has the same
number of COVID cases to report, when somebody from the media calls and says,
‘Hey, how many cases do we have?’ ‘Oh, 40,000’. ‘Oh, round number, 40,000’…

“When, in the course of human history has a round number involving the word
‘thousand’ ever happened? There’s never been a 10,000 heart day, there’s
never been a round number day – until you actually control the Department of
Health and Human Services’ entire IT platform and not one of you knows that
that’s a single contract, run by Publicis Sapient…
“You’ve been focused on the right hand side the whole time and the left hand
side is doing the dirty work.

THE COVID PIRATES

“Now, why do I call them ‘privateers’? How many are familiar with the
difference between a pirate and a privateer? Pirates go rape and marauding
and stealing and…a privateer is the same thing, that has permission to do it
by a government that’s gone corrupt. That’s what these are (points to the



slide of COVID contractors). They’re the privateers. But hey, since we have
privateers, it feels only appropriate that if we have a world of privateers,
we should also…have a world of pirates. And here’s our pirates.”

The new slide shows the universities who’ve been involved in the COVID War:
UNC Chapel Hill, Vanderbilt, Emory, Johns Hopkins, University of California
System, MIT, NYU Langone, DZIF, Imperial College, IHME, Erasmus Medical
Center.

“Pirates. UNC Chapel Hill, I talked about that. That’s the guy who actually
made the weapon, Ralph Baric. Since 1999, $100 million to weaponize the
particles of coronavirus. Over $100 million. You’ve heard about $3.7 million
going to Wuhan – ohhhh – 3.7 million, that feels like a bad number.

“And how ’bout $28 billion of that coming from DARPA for their bioweapons
initiative? Anybody heard of $28 billion that went through Anthony Fauci at
NIAID? Anyone hear about the $20 billion that went directly to UNC Chapel
Hill, that weaponized spike protein?
“You haven’t heard about that, you haven’t heard about that because we’ve
been talking about $3.7 million going to Wuhan. Stop being distracted by the
cover story!… Because the distraction is where the interesting thing is.

“UNC Chapel Hill, Vanderbilt, Emory, Johns Hopkins and the University of
California: those are the pirates that have made the most money on federally-
granted, disclosed money going into the university sector. I’m calling them
‘pirates’ for a very good reason. They justify all of this in the name of
science and education…

“I don’t even care whether these people pretend to hide behind the ‘It’s an
academic research project’ to try and get out of the bioweapons definition.
The bioweapons definition says that if you enable a foreign entity to build
something known to harm humanity, you have already created a felony, you are
going to jail for the rest of your life and you are liable for a $100 million
penalty.

“So guess what? Welcome to Hell, all five of these universities! Because
they’re all felons! All of ’em!

“And how ’bout the right-hand side? MIT, New York University Langone – hey,
by the way, Langone? Where did that name come from? Ken Langone? Anybody? Oh!
I’m not supposed to say that name out loud, Ken Langone, except I just did,
didn’t I? Ken Langone…

“They’re actually putting their name on the letterhead and you don’t know who
to look for! You’re still being told, ‘Oh, it’s the Rothschilds and it’s the
Rockefellers!

“No, it’s not! It’s the guy who put his name on the facility! How many of you
know who Ken Langone is? Guess what? Look it up! Because that’s a pretty big
thing that you should be aware of and unfortunately, you’re not aware of it,
for a very good reason because he hid it in plain sight, in the name of the
medical center. New York University Langone, like that’s a really hard thing



to find.

“DZIF Charité…you’ve heard of Dr Christian Drosten, the Crazy-in-Chief in
Germany who’s kind of Anthony Fauci and Ralph Baric’s evil stepchild,
Imperial College, the criminal conspirators who came up with the fear porn of
how many people were going to die, IHME, the University of Washington
program, but the one I want to bring your attention to is the one at the
bottom, Erasmus Medical Center.

“Bart Haagmans…In 2002, Bart Haagmans was an interesting dude, because he
actually figured out a way to build a bunch of patents around the vaccines
for the coronavirus. Mysteriously, the European Union in 2012 started giving
him massive, massive grants to run a thing called Zapi.

“And Zapi was the zoonotic disease transmission laboratory for the European
Union. And Bart seemed to always get the money. Now, this is fascinating
because Bart was also the one who decided to patent MERS. The Middle Eastern
Respiratory Syndrome, remember that one? The one that never really happened
but kinda happened in 2012-13? Bart was the one that patented MERS…

“Erasmus Medical Center, actually, in their public statement, when they were
confronted with the lie, where they said that they hadn’t filed a patent on
the actual genome – kinda like the CDC said in 2007 – when confronted with
the lie, they said in public – and you can’t make this sh!t up, People, it’s
so funny! They said, ‘Well, what we said was not entirely false in all
jurisdictions in the world.’

THE COVID ORCHESTRA
“But this, Ladies and Gentlemen is the slide you wanted to see. This is
actually the names and faces of the people who are, in fact killing humanity.
And that’s ALL of them. Now, here’s the bad news: There’s a lot of people on
that slide, aren’t there? Here’s the better news…I’ll actually give you all
this slide, because why not? Let’s make sure that we don’t ever forget the
names and the faces of the people who decided to kill us…

”
Here is a list of all the people in that slide:

· Mukesh D. Ambani, Chairman, Reliance Industries
· Peter Brabeck-Letmathe, Vice-Chairman of the Board of Trustees WEF
· Mark Carney, UN Special Envoy for Climate Action
· Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Finance, Canada
· Kristalina Georgieva, Managing Director of the IMF
· Queen Rania of Jordan
· David M. Rubenstein, Co-Founder and Executive Chairman, Carlyle Group
· Klaus Schwab, Founder and Executive Chairman, WEF
· Marc Benioff, Chair and Chief Executive Officer, Salesforce
· Thomas Buberl, CEO, AXA
· Laurence Fink, Chairman & CEO, BlackRock
· Orit Gadiesh, Chairman, Bain & Company
· Fabiola Gianotti, Director General, CERN
· L. Rafael Reif, President of MIT



· Mark Schneider, CEO, Nestlé
· Tharman Shanmugaratnam, Defense Minister, Singapore
· Robert Mercer, Renaissance Fund
· Larry Page, Google
· Al Gore, Environmentalist
· Angel Gurría, Secretary General OECD
· Paula Ingabire, Minister of Information Communication Technology, Rwanda
· Yo-Yo Ma, Cellist
· Luis Alberto Moreno, WEF
· Jim Hagemann Snabe, Chairman of Siemens and of Maersk
· Feike Sijbesma, Philco
· Zhu Min, Deputy Managing Director, IMF
· Mark Zuckerberg, Facebook/Meta
· Bill Gates, Microsoft
· Herman Gref, CEO, Sberbank
· André Hoffmann, Vice-Chairman Hoffman-La Roche
· Christine Lagarde, President, European Central Bank
· Peter Maurer, President, Red Cross
· Patrice Motsepe, Chairman, African Rainbow Minerals
· Julie Sweet, CEO, Accenture
· Heizo Takenaka, Economist
· Dustin Moskovitz, Open Philanthropy

David continues, “I want you to have some looks on there. Some are kind of
interesting, like cellist Yo-Yo Ma. Did you hear me say that? Cellist, Yo-Yo
Ma.

“How about the head of the Wellcome Trust? Not surprising, there, right? How
about Princess Rania of Jordan? Ooh, that’s weird.

“How about the woman who happens to be sitting at the helm of the leadership
of the government of Canada but conveniently out of sight but running 100% of
the money for the government of Canada.

“How about all of these interesting people like, Jim Hagemann Snabe, how
about Zhu Min, Chairman of the National Institute of Financial Research in
China?

“And what makes these individuals interesting is that when you look at them,
you find out something very important. Almost none of them have sought public
visibility. Isn’t that funny? Which makes me pick on one of them. The guy I
have here, at the bottom corner. And I have to give him credit. He has done
so much to stay out of sight.

“I’ve got 12 minutes left. I’ve got to spend a couple of minutes on the guy
who’s paid every search engine optimization to keep his name out of search
engines and I’m doing it so that is costs him sh!tloads to keep all of you
silent.

DUSTIN MOSKOVITZ: EDITING THE HUMAN GENOME

“So let’s get really clear on Dustin Moskovitz. Shall we, Dustin



Moskovitz?…You little piece of sh!t! Let’s talk about him for a minute. The
Co-Founder of Facebook that you’ve never heard of…also the guy who founded
Open Philanthropy, who was the actual check-writer for Event201. You were
told that it was the World Economic Forum. You were told it was the Bill and
Melinda Gates Foundation. You were told it was Johns Hopkins University. But
the actual check that cleared for the program was signed by none other than
Dustin Moskovitz…

“Now, I’m picking on him for a good reason. He’s a felon, he’s a criminal. He
is one of the most sociopathic, psychopathic, crazy people walking the planet
and he’s paid to keep his name in private. So guess what? Don’t let him! The
reason why I want to give you this slide is because I want every one of them
named. I want them all publicly named.

“Because it’s time that we start going through the reality of saying, ‘We the
People are not going to let mass-murderers get away anonymously mass-
murdering people. We are not going to allow that to happen! Not on our watch!
And that’s why you have this slide…

“But let’s go back to Dustin. Isn’t it interesting that Dustin conveniently
decided to shroud this entire public health crisis in a self-serving, self-
interested investment objective? He owns Sherlock biosciences. Sherlock
Bioscienceshappens to be the company that owns the CRISPR technology that is
the joint venture between the United States and China on gene editing the
human genome…

“Dustin Moskovitz knew that if he actually tried to take this technology into
the public, nobody would be willing to do it, particularly, given the fact
that it’s a JV [joint venture] between him and the government of China.
That’s the reason why we’d have a problem with it. Because it feels like
eugenics. Do you know why it feels like eugenics? Because it is eugenics,
that’s why it feels like it! That’s why it feels like Cold Spring Harbor
Labs…

“The only way we could get gene-editing technology approved was with an
Emergency Use Authorization. Not surprisingly, once everybody was distracted
on vaccines and everybody was distracted on RTPCR and everybody was
distracted on everything else, Sherlock Biosciences slipped their Emergency
Use Authorization application into the FDA – and got it. In other words,
using the cover of COVID, which all of us are pretending to talk about, the
editing of the human genome was approved and not one of us said a thing.

“Now, if you were going to edit the human genome, do you think you’d need a
good cover story to actually hide what you’re really doing? You’d probably
find the guy who has the biggest financial interest in doing it and make
sure, that while everyone is looking over at coronavirus and COVID and trying
to figure out these Lab Leak Hypothesis – there’s no Lab Leak Hypothesis,
because there’s no lab leak!

“So stop talking about lab leaks! there is no lab leak. This is the willful
weaponization of a spike protein, that’s what it is. It’s an act of war, it’s
not a leak. We need to start calling it what it is. It’s an act of war. It’s



an act of war against humanity.

“We stop pretending to take their bait and follow their stupid rabbit trails
and follow stupid rabbit trails into stupid rabbit holes and wonder why
there’s a bunch of pee and piss and poo that smells like rabbit warrens.
Well, it smells like it because that’s what you find at the end of a rabbit
trail.

“We need to be focused on the point and people like Dustin Moskovitz and this
slide is going to be shared with everyone in this room because it is
incumbent on you. Now you know. Now you must act. Because when we talk about
the ‘they’, we empower the ‘they’.

“But when we talk about the names of people, we humanize the sociopathic
behavior. We humanize the fact that there are individuals and organizations
that are willfully murdering the humanity that we know and love and we cannot
let that happen on our watch. It is incumbent on all of us to get those words
out.”

The Rapture Occurs On the Day of the
Lord!

This post is to add more information on what I wrote on The Popular but False
Doctrine of the Rapture.

And why did I call the doctrine of the Rapture false? I am talking about how
the majority of evangelicals define the Rapture:

A) The rapture doctrine purports that Christ will come back to this earth in
two phases. First, He will come spiritually to “rapture away” believers who
have been faithful to Him. This first phase of His coming is going to be
silent or secret.

B) After the righteous are raptured away to heaven, a fierce antichrist power
will appear on the earth and rule the world for a period of seven years. This
seven-year period is popularly referred to as the tribulation period.
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C) During this tribulation period, people who will refuse to go along with
the new order of the antichrist will be brutally persecuted. However, amidst
the great persecution by this satanic power, anyone who will believe and
embrace Christ at this difficult time will have a second chance at salvation.

D) After the seven-year tribulation period, Christ returns visibly to destroy
the antichrist power and dispense His wrath on the world’s nations. This is
the general teaching of the secret rapture doctrine. (From:
https://whitethroneministries.org/resources/lessons/the-secret-rapture-doctri
ne )

None of the above are supported by Scripture! All of these statements are
speculation, reading into the Bible what isn’t there, and based on a false
interpretation of the 70th Week of Daniel.

Today, December 1st 2021, I saw for the first time that the prophecy at the
end of I Thessalonians chapter four does not end with that chapter but it
continues on with more information in chapter five! And that shows it’s a
continuous event!

1 Thessalonians 4:15 For this we say unto you by the word of the
Lord, that we which are alive and remain unto the coming of the
Lord shall not prevent them which are asleep.
16 For the Lord himself shall descend from heaven with a shout,
with the voice of the archangel, and with the trump of God: and the
dead in Christ shall rise first:
17 Then we which are alive and remain shall be caught up together
with them in the clouds, to meet the Lord in the air: and so shall
we ever be with the Lord.
18 Wherefore comfort one another with these words.
1 Thessalonians 5:1 But of the times and the seasons, brethren, ye
have no need that I write unto you.
2 For yourselves know perfectly that the day of the Lord so cometh
as a thief in the night.
3 For when they shall say, Peace and safety; then sudden
destruction cometh upon them, as travail upon a woman with child;
and they shall not escape.

If you keep in mind there are no chapter breaks in the original text, you
will see the prophecy at the end of First Thessalonians chapter 4 continues
on to chapter 5. And if you see that, I think you should see that the rapture
of the saints happens the same day as the destruction of the wicked.
Therefore it cannot be a secret event!

Another Scripture that confirms the rapture occurs on the Day of the Lord:

Matthew 13:30  Let both grow together until the harvest: and in the
time of harvest I will say to the reapers, Gather ye together first
the tares, and bind them in bundles to burn them: but gather the

https://www.jamesjpn.net/eschatology/the-70th-week-of-daniel-delusion/


wheat (the redeemed of Christ Jesus) into my barn.

Covid-19 Vaccinations – “A Malicious
Act of Bioterrorism” – Dr. Zev Zelenko

Transcription of video below

Dr. Valdimir (Zev) Zelenko: I would take the words of Bill Gates seriously.
Not because he’s a prophet, but because he’s a criminal. Because he’s a bio-
terrorist. Because he’s a eugenicist. Because he’s a sociopath. And he has a
proven track record of being right. Well, that’s not surprising if you’re
actually orchestrating it. So it’s not a coincidence that an eradicated virus
that only exists in the most secure neurology labs appears in an insecure
Merc laboratory in Philadelphia. Four or five days after the sociopath Gates
tells us we should expect a smallpox outbreak.

Sean, the SGT Report Host: Oh, my goodness, friends, that was Dr. Zev
Zelenko. And this interview could literally save lives. Now, you may know
people who have taken the vaccine, and it’s too late to help them. But maybe
those people have children. And maybe, just maybe if you get this information
to those people, you might at least save the lives of their kids.

(Keto advertisement skipped.)

It’s Sean from SgtReport.com and SgtReport.tv. I’m also very pleased to have
back on the show the one the only Dr. Zev Zelenko. He is the inventor of the
Z Stack. And guess what? They now have Z Stack gummies for kids. What does
that mean? Well, it means you don’t have to get sick when the “flu season”
returns or COVID season. Well, we know what it really is. Dr. Zev Zelenko
joins me now. How are you sir?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: I’m doing great. Thank you. Thanks for having me.

Sean: Glad to have you back. I’ll leave the link to Z Stack below if people
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want to check that out. It is quercetin which is the delivery system for
zinc, vitamin C, and vitamin D the stuff you need to stay healthy. Dr. Z, I
am now fully convinced that what we are up against as it pertains to this
experiment rolled out by Pfizer, Moderna, FDA, CDC, NIH, this experiment
people are taking part in willingly is really an IQ test. So if I may, we’ll
kick this off with a soundbite from a woman who, look, my heart goes out to
this person. I don’t know who she is. I’m not making fun of her. But this
really is an IQ test and people ought to know what they’re participating in
before they willingly participate in and run out and get the jab.

Sickly looking woman: So I got my third dose of the Pfizer booster vaccine on
Sunday. And on Monday, by about 10:30 in the morning, I was having body aches
and pains and chills and stuff. Pretty bad. I went home. Then that night, I
could not stay awake. I was having fevers, still chills, still the body
aches. Yesterday, body aches and pains. But by the afternoon I thought I was
doing pretty good. Woke up this morning. I have sores all inside my mouth.
The fever is back. I still have the body aches, massive migraine. As much as
I love my shots. Side effects.

Sean: I’m coming back to you Dr. Zelenko. Boy, I don’t think she has any idea
that she’s probably experiencing blood clotting. Her immune system is
crashing. A lot of these people have no idea what they’re participating in
Dr. Z. Is it an IQ test? What do you make of what she just said?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: I think it’s more accurately an EQ test, an emotional
intelligence test. And what I mean by that is the problem of the
psychological warfare that has been waged on humanity, which is basically the
use of prolonged fear together with isolation from other human beings and the
people you love. What that does, is psychologically decompensates a person.
They live in such an emotional horror, that they’re they become prime targets
to be manipulated by any false promise. So if I’m creating anxiety, and then
I come to you and I said, dangle a vaccine in front of you and say, Well,
this is going to help you. Most people take that vaccine, not for
intellectual reasons at all. Their minds have completely shut down. They’re
acting purely on emotion. And they’re gravitating towards taking that vaccine
because it reduces their anxiety in the short term. So and that’s why if you
challenge them, they get belligerent even the most – I’ve had debates with
incredibly intelligent people, but I see their minds are have shut down, and
they become belligerent because my words are bringing them back into a state
of anxiety that they definitely don’t want to be in. So it’s the shutdown of
the intellect and the irrational behavior that’s being fueled by their
emotions. And that’s really what’s going on here. I think it’s not really IQ
raw, intellectual talent because I know plenty of people with a higher IQ who
are fallen victim to this psychological warfare.

Sean: I think that’s very fair. That’s a very good point. And let me ask you
this. Do we make a mistake by calling this thing, a vaccine? I just listened
to a powerful interview, a roundtable between Dr. David E. Martin, Robert F.
Kennedy, Jr. I believe Judy Mikovits was part of that and one other person.
And David E. Martin said we have to stop calling this a vaccine, or we’ve
already lost the battle. It is not a vaccine. It is an mRNA weapons delivery
system. Is he right?



Dr. Zev Zenlenko: Yeah, I mean, listen, language is very important. You could
call it a vaccine if you call it a vaccine that kills people. You see, the
problem is we grew up thinking the word vaccine is associated with health,
with goodness with preservation of life. So most of humanity associates the
word vaccine with something good. And that’s the marketing ploy here. There’s
also a legal ploy where something’s called a vaccine, pharmaceutical company
that’s making it cannot be sued, or it’s difficult to sue them and they’re
indemnified. So there’s a legal benefit to being called a vaccine. But for my
purposes, if you want to say there are vaccines that save life, and there are
vaccines that are weapons of eugenics and kill people, that’s fine. I
personally call it a Poison Deathtrap.

Sean: As do I, and here’s what I want to do for that poor woman. Look, she’s
already taken the booster. So she’s three shots in, there’s nothing we can do
to help her. But for those who are listening, and I do have a friend I
reached out to several months ago, probably close to six, eight months ago at
this point, warning this person to at least watch an educational video I sent
her it was 14 minutes long saying please watch this before you take the VAX.
They’re very dangerous. I know she didn’t watch the video and her reply to me
via email was we’re going to have to agree to disagree on this issue. Okay,
So I want people like her and those who might be considering jabbing their
own kids to understand what we know. Got a lot of sound bites I want to play
here and Dr. Zelenko is an expert so he’ll weigh in on the sound bites but
here’s what we know. And Dr. Z you tell me if I’m forgetting anything.

Number one, this Vax is experimental. It is mRNA technology the first-ever of
its kind used on human beings. Pfizer, Moderna, J&J have indemnity from
lawsuits. If you participate in this experiment and get injured or die, you
cannot sue them, there will be no financial recovery for you. And finally,
here, the FDA wants until 2076 to fully release the Pfizer Vax data. I don’t
know if you saw that line item. I can put it up on the screen here. What am I
missing? That’s what we know. And I have additional sound bites I want to
play to demonstrate for people what this Vax is doing to the blood of those
who take it Have I missed anything so far?

Dr. Zev Zenlenko: Yes, I don’t know if the word “experimental” conveys the
malignancy here the malfeasance of what actually is going on. So in October
of 2020, the FDA made an internal presentation to its own scientists. And
that presentation was not meant to be leaked, but it was, and we have it. And
on slide 16, which I’ll provide for you so you can include this in the video,
on slide 16 of this presentation, the FDA lists all the side effects of these
vaccines. Now, this is two months prior to the rollout. Yes, that’s two
months before this vaccine, these vaccines were released onto the public, the
FDA presented this slide to its own scientists. Now, if you jump ahead to
today, if you look through and go to the VAERS database, and just look what
are the categories or side effects that actual human beings have experienced,
that have taken the time to file a report, or the doctor has taken the time
to file a report, there’s a 100% correlation between what actual human beings
have experienced clinically, and what the FDA told his own scientists two
months prior to the release of this bio-weapon. So whenever you have 100%
correlation, what that means is a term for that. It’s called premeditated,



first degree, capital murder, crimes against humanity, and genocide! This is
not an experiment. This is a malicious act of bioterrorism and the complicity
of our own government and agencies that are have been charged and put into
power by us to protect us who have whored themselves out to special interests
and stakeholders. They serve everyone except the American people.

Sean: Thank you for that you’re 100% right. I soft-pedal it when I call this
an experiment. It’s so much more than an experiment. It is a plot to
depopulate! And I think that segues nicely into this next soundbite. I want
to play this. This is Karen Kingston on the Stew Peters show. Now Karen
Kingston is a biotech analyst and an auditor of drug trials data. Very, very
bright woman, she knows what she’s doing. She knows how to analyze all the
paperwork, mountains and mountains of documents that come out of these
trials. And here’s what she has to say about Pfizer and this particular
product, that they’re masquerading as a vaccine, listen to this.

Karen Kingston: The CEO is not oblivious as to what’s going on with the phase
three trials. They’re very much aware of it. And this evidence shows that
they conspired to commit aggravated assault and murder of children with a
bioweapon. And maybe your audience or naysayers are saying you have no
evidence this is a bioweapon. Yes, I do. Take a look at the biological
license application that was submitted actually submitted in May of this
year. And what it says under the product description verbatim is the mRNA
Kornati (?) is a single-stranded mRNA encoding the full-length SARS code two
spike glycoprotein derived from the Wuhan-HU1-1Islip that was uploaded to
Gendai by China. It is the bioweapon! That’s what it is. And it’s literally
called the Wuhan-HU1-Spike protein. We know that’s a bioweapon. If you still
don’t believe me take a look at the patent that was issued on January 10 of
2017. And it was issued to actually MIT and Harvard. But this all rolls up
into the master cotton. (?) And who funded this? It says under state
government support the invention was made with a government support order by
the NIH. But if you go to section nine, what does it say, Stew? It says that
this nanotechnology vaccine will deliver a molecule. In some embodiments, the
small molecule is a toxin. In some embodiments, the toxin is from a chemical
weapon or an agent of biowarfare. The NIH patented a vaccine to deliver a
bioweapon.

Sean: Alright, sir, I’m coming back to you. I don’t know if your blood is
boiling like mine is but my understanding is within the last week, the NIH
Director has called for the arrest of those spreading what he calls
disinformation about this product.

Dr. Zelenko: The NIH, CDC and FDA are the enemies of the people. They should
be held accountable. I’m a person who believes in the rule of law. Once
they’re convicted for crimes against humanity, whoever the leadership is,
which is a whole list of people that should be targeted, they should be
brought to trial by military tribunal, and if they’re convicted of crimes
against humanity, genocide, and mass murder, they should be executed. And
that should be sent a message to future despots that we have a rule of law
here, you will be held accountable. And we society, humanity will not
tolerate the terror, the terrorizing of innocents, and a war against God-
consciousness and an attempt to enslave masses of people. We will come after



you.

Transcribed up to 15 minutes 21 seconds. I hope this inspires you to hear the
entire discussion.

Australian Aboriginals Hunted by
MILITARY, Children Vaccinated by FORCE
Against Parental Wishes!

Stew Peters: Alright, so I just saw this video, which shook me to the core.
I’m about to show it to you. And this is what I’m going to say right now
before I show you this video. All of you Hollywood actors, musicians, so-
called celebrities, NBA, NFL football players, all of you people of influence
with big platforms, put down the Courvoisier (brand of cognac) for a second,
okay?, take off the Prada shades, get out of the Ferrari, and take a look at
this video. All of you lawmakers, politicians, so-called elected
representatives. Take a look at this video.

I told you we’re tracking what’s going on in Australia right now. There are
all kinds of reports all over the internet of Aboriginal people being chased
down hunted like wild animals by their own government by their military. Kids
are being chased by the military personnel, tackled to the ground, pinned
down and forced jabbed with syringes, needles, with syringes filled with this
bio-weapon that you people are calling a vaccine.

Okay, we’re not having the vaccine debate here, whether or not this is a
vaccine or a bio-weapon. But there is under no circumstances should it be
tolerated by the United States of America, the only superpower left on the
planet that this is happening to somebody in their country, an allied
country, a Western country with a democracy that up until recently has been
formed, very similar to our system here in the United States. Watch this
video.
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The Six Seals of the Apocalypse: A
Synopsis of History from Christ to the
End of Time

Reading what Matthew Henry had to say about Revelation chapter 6 made me
realize it’s a summary of events over the past 2000 years!

Covid Vaccine Causes Myocarditis

This article is from a paper by Drs. Peter McCullough, M.D., an American
cardiologist, and Jessica Rose, Ph.D., a specialist in Orthopedics and Sports
Medicine at Stanford Children’s Health Specialty Services. It was published
by Elsevier which is a Netherlands-based publishing company specializing in
scientific, technical, and medical content. After the preliminary draft of
their report was peer-reviewed and approved for publication, it was posted by
the publisher on its website. Shortly thereafter, the publisher, Elsevier,
without giving a reason, suddenly withdrew the publication. (Partial text
from Dr. John G. Hartnett’s web article on
https://biblescienceforum.com/2021/11/08/follow-the-silence-paper-proving-cov
id-19-vaccines-cause-myocarditis-is-removed-from-publication-without-
explanation/ )
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url=”https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/COVID-Vaccine-Causes
-Myocarditis.pdf”]

Click the down pointing arrow to read the next page. Or you can download the
PDF file and print it out.

COVID-19 ‘Vaccine’: A Bioweapon

Dr. Jane Ruby is a prominent health economist and new right political pundit.
She currently works as a president at Ruby Health Consulting since 2018. It
actually provides innovative solutions for Health Economics and outcomes
research (HEOR). She calls Covid vaccines a bioweapon. I sure wouldn’t bet my
life that she’s wrong.

For further references please see:
https://principia-scientific.com/covid-19-vaccine-a-slow-motion-genocidal-bio
weapon/

Why Is God Not Blessing America?
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What is happening today under the Biden administration is simply shocking!
The enemies of God, Christ, and the Bible have created a new ideology called
“Woke” that teaches everything contrary to what the Bible teaches! The
southern border is being flooded with illegal immigrants, inflation is
higher, the cost of energy has increased, the middle class is getting smaller
and smaller, civil liberties in especially the Blue States are trampled upon
in the name of public health with unconstitutional and even illegal vaccine
mandates (according to the Nuremberg Code), and parents who object to their
children being taught the Critical Race Theory are being called “domestic
terrorists”. I’m sure that most Republicans, perhaps some honest Democrats,
and most conservatives and Christians can add many more problems to the list
that America is facing today. And why is this happening? I submit to you that
one of the reasons God is not blessing America with good leadership is
because of America’s support for the nation of Israel! Does that shock you?
It would shock you if you hold the doctrine of so-called “Christian Zionism.”
Christians who support physical Israel have been misled by antichrists! Why
do I think so? Because the Bible tells us we should not bless those who
reject the doctrine of Christ!

2 John 1:9  Whosoever transgresseth, and abideth not in the doctrine of
Christ, hath not God. He that abideth in the doctrine of Christ, he hath
both the Father and the Son.
10  ¶If there come any unto you, and bring not this doctrine, receive
him not into your house, neither bid him God speed:
11  For he that biddeth him God speed is partaker of his evil deeds.

The prophecy of Genesis 12:3 was not toward physical Israel but
to Abraham and his spiritual children

If you don’t think so, please consider what the Scriptures below have to say.

Genesis 12:3 And I will bless them that bless thee (Abraham), and curse
him that curseth thee (Abraham): and in thee (Abraham) shall all
families of the earth be blessed.

Galatians 3:14 That the BLESSING OF ABRAHAM might come on the Gentiles
through Jesus Christ; that we might receive the promise of the Spirit



through faith.

Galatians 3:16 Now to Abraham and his seed were the promises made. He
saith not, And to seeds, as of many; but as of one, And to thy seed,
which is CHRIST.

Galatians 3:29 And if ye be Christ’s, THEN are ye (all those who call on
Jesus Christ to be saved) Abraham’s seed, and heirs according to the
promise.

Revelation 19:10b
… for the testimony of Jesus is the spirit of prophecy.

Christian Zionism is an oxymoron.

I want to thank pastor Chuck Baldwin of Liberty Fellowship for his good
teaching on this subject which inspired me to write this article.

Americans Must Stand Up And Say “I
Will Not Comply” With Covid Mandates
Right Now Or Face A Life Under
Totalitarianism – By Dr. Chuck Baldwin

This is a repost from:
https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-
Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-
Under-Totalitarianism.aspx
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Published: Thursday, October 21, 2021

(To subscribe to Chuck Baldwin’s columns, click here.)

The world (led by the United States) has been under Covid tyranny for over 18
months now. At the very beginning of this masquerade, we were all taken off
guard. No one then could have dreamed what the satanic eugenicists Bill
Gates, Anthony Fauci, et al. had planned for us.

For a few weeks, everyone gave the medical establishment the benefit of the
doubt and believed they were truly looking out for our health—although some
of us NEVER put on those stupid masks. (To this day, I have not worn one of
those beastly masks—not once.)

But now the jig is up! We know exactly what Gates and Fauci are doing; and it
has absolutely NOTHING to do with keeping us healthy.

The Covid narrative is a planned exercise in global tyranny. Not by
coincidence, the countries that are denied the right to keep and bear arms
are suffering through the worst of this tyranny. The Aussies and New
Zealanders must now realize how foolish they were to allow their governments
to disarm them.

As we were forced to traverse these tumultuous tyrannical waters, we became
aware that Fauci and the CDC were lying to us all along. From the very
beginning, they manipulated, exaggerated and lied about Covid deaths. And now
they are lying and covering up the deaths from the Covid gene therapy shots
(they are NOT vaccines).

In this report, Joseph Mercola makes a compelling case that the Covid jabs
have already killed over 200,000 people in the United States:

Yesterday, October 8, 2021, I published a Highwire exclusive interview
with Deborah Conrad, a physician’s assistant who is blowing the whistle
on COVID jab injuries, and the fact that these injuries are rarely
reported because of a faulty VAERS database design.

Today you’re in for yet another bombshell video: “Vaccine Secrets: COVID
Crisis.” It’s the first episode of “The False Narrative Takedown
Series,” produced by Steve Kirsch, executive director of the COVID-19
Early Treatment Fund.

“Vaccine Secrets” complements and supports everything Conrad shared in
her interview, so I highly recommend saving these files on your computer
and watching both of them. Both are available on Bitchute.

How Many Have Died From the COVID Jabs?

According to Kirsch, the COVID shots have already killed an estimated
200,000 Americans, a far higher number than the 15,386 deaths reported
to the U.S. Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) as of
September 17, 2021. You can find all the research for Episode 1 of the
“False Narrative Takedown” series on SKirsch.io/vaccine-resources.2
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According to Kirsch, the vaccination program should be immediately
halted, as the VAERS data suggest more than 200,000 Americans have
already died, and more than 2 million have been seriously injured by the
vaccines. Interestingly enough, Kirsch and his entire family took the
COVID shot early on, so he’s not coming from an “anti-vax” position.

According to Kirsch, the CDC, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration and
the National Institutes of Health are all “spreading misinformation
about the vaccine versus early treatment.” In a nutshell, these agencies
are saying the complete opposite of what is true — classic Orwellian
doublespeak.

They claim the COVID shots are safe and effective, when the data show
they’re neither, and they say there is no safe and effective early
treatment, which is clearly false. At the same time, our medical
freedoms are being stripped away under the guise of public health — all
while an immense death toll is allowed to take place right before our
eyes.

Kirsch is so confident in his analyses, he’s offered a $1 million
academic grant to anyone who can show his analysis is flawed by a factor
of four or more. So far, no one has stepped up to claim the prize. He’s
even offered $1 million to any official willing to simply have a public
debate with him about the data, and none has accepted the challenge.

False Narratives Overview

In this episode, Kirsch goes through five false narratives about COVID
jab safety, namely that:

*The shots are safe and effective
*No one has died from the COVID shot
*You cannot use VAERS to determine causality
*The SARS-CoV-2 spike protein is harmless
*Only a few adverse events are associated with the shots and they’re all
“mild”

He also reviews the five false narratives about what the solutions are:

*Vaccines are the only way to end the pandemic
*Vaccine mandates are therefore needed
*Masks work
*Early treatments do not work
*Ivermectin is dangerous

COVID Shot Kills Five Times More People Than It Saves

Kirsch cites information from Dr. Peter Schirmacher, chief pathologist
at the University of Heidelberg, who is recognized as one of the top 100
pathologists in the world.

More Than 200,000 Have Likely Been Killed by the Jabs



Between the documentation on his website and the video, you get a
detailed in-depth understanding of how to do this and how Kirsch came to
the conclusions made. Here, I will simply provide a summary rundown of
Kirsch calculations and conclusions:

*Propensity to report = same as in previous years
*Number of domestic deaths in the VAERS database = 6,167 as of August
27, 2021
*Under-reporting factor for serious events = 41 (i.e., for every 41
events, only one is reported)
*Background VAERS death rate = 500 per year (this background death
number will be subtracted twice, as most COVID jab recipients are
receiving two doses. This gives us a very conservative estimate)
*Excess deaths calculation = (6,167 – 2 x 500) x 41 = 212,000 excess
deaths

Using the same calculation methods, Kirsch conservatively estimates more
than 300,000 Americans have also been permanently disabled by the COVID
shots. These estimates have been validated by four teams of researchers
using other methods. (None of them used VAERS data.)

If you’re under the age of 50, your risk of dying from the vaccine is
greater than your chance of dying from COVID-19.

Kirsch also demonstrates another calculation to show the COVID shots
kill more people than the actual COVID-19 infection does. That
calculation also shows that if you’re under the age of 50, your risk of
dying from the vaccine is greater than your chance of dying from
COVID-19, so it makes no sense from a risk-benefit perspective to get
the jab if you’re younger than 50.

What’s more, since your risk of natural infection exponentially
decreases over time (as natural herd immunity grows, your chance of
infection approximately halves each year), the risks of the COVID shot
rapidly outgrow any potential benefit with each passing year.

This British report shows statistical support for the charge that the Covid
jab is destroying people’s natural immunity and giving them AIDS (another
government-created medical crisis).

Latest UK PHE Vaccine Surveillance Report figures on Covid cases show
that doubly vaccinated 40-70 year olds have lost 40% of their immune
system capability compared to unvaccinated people. Their immune systems
are deteriorating at around 5% per week (between 2.7% and 8.7%). If this
continues then 30-50 year olds will have 100% immune system degradation,
zero viral defence by Christmas and all doubly vaccinated people over 30
will have lost their immune systems by March next year.

These people will then effectively have full blown acquired
immunodeficiency syndrome.

https://theexpose.uk/2021/10/10/comparison-reports-proves-vaccinated-developing-ade/


But, finally, people are beginning to fight back.

This report notes how State senators in Oregon are seeking a grand jury
investigation into Covid-19 statistical manipulation.

The CDC adopted a “double-standard exclusively for COVID-19 data
collection” that inflated cases and deaths starting early in the
pandemic, violating multiple federal laws and distorting mitigation
policies, Oregon lawmakers told the feds’ top lawyer in the state.

Advised by “a large team of world-renowned doctors, epidemiologists,
virologists, and attorneys,” state Senators Kim Thatcher and Dennis
Linthicum petitioned U.S. Attorney Scott Asphaug to approve a grand jury
investigation into how the pandemic is being measured.

Professionals in the airline industry have had enough and are refusing to
comply:

Joshua Yoder, a pilot with Southwest Airlines and co-founder of U.S.
Freedom Flyers, told Fox News on Monday’s Tucker Carlson Tonight that
“we have all the control, and the control comes from a simple word, and
that is ‘no.’ We just don’t need to comply.”

The day after Biden issued his imperial command, almost two dozen state
governors responded with a statement opposed to his overreach, including
Arizona, Alabama, Alaska, Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Iowa,
Missouri, Mississippi, Montana, Nebraska, North Dakota, Oklahoma, South
Carolina, South Dakota, Tennessee, Texas, and Wyoming.

And yesterday, a federal judge in Texas issued a temporary restraining
order against United Airlines (UA), blocking it from imposing its
vaccine mandate on any of its employees. UA originally told its 67,000
U.S. employees that they must be vaccinated by September 27 or lose
their jobs.

This court order is the first of its kind, likely not the last. As more
and more individuals like Yoder understand the power of the word “no” to
federal overreach, the greater the pushback will be against the Biden
administration’s use of COVID to impose its draconian and tyrannical
mandates on American citizens.

So many law enforcement personnel are refusing to comply with the vaccine
mandates that in Seattle the city is losing as many as 40% of its police
force.

In what the president of Seattle’s Police Guild calls an “unprecedented
move,” the department moved to “Stage 3” operations Wednesday.

That means detectives and other non-patrol units will serve as first
responders to 9-1-1 calls.
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The department has already lost more than 300 officers in the past year,
and hundreds more could face termination next week if they don’t comply
with the vaccine order.

The SPD staffing crisis has become so dire, police union president Mike
Solan is warning about what’s next, as the department mobilizes to
“Stage 3″—an emergency scenario because of a shortage of officers.

Meanwhile businesses and neighbors are left to deal with rising crime
and longer response times.

Anyone who has but a modicum of knowledge of the fundamental principles of
Liberty knows by now that the Covid narrative is NOT ABOUT health but ALL
ABOUT total government control over our lives.

Perhaps the governor of Maine personifies the satanic spirit of slavery as
well as anyone.

Central Maine Medical Center, a key hospital for regional healthcare,
issued a dire warning about the need to shut down critical care services
last week if they are forced to fire or lay-off all the unvaccinated
workers. The hospital appealed to the Governor’s office, Democrat Janet
Mills for a testing option to avoid losing some of the most important
care providers in their system.

Today, the hospital quantified their issue and announced they were going
to suspend pediatric admissions as well as heart attack and trauma
admissions, because they just will not be able to operate.

Unfortunately, the Democrat Governor has announced she doesn’t care if
the hospital has to shut down. Mills’ stated her unilateral jab mandate
will remain in place and the vaxxed and unvaxxed citizens of Maine will
die until they comply with the vaccine rules.

Because it’s all about the public health right?

Joe Biden and Lloyd Austin are so desperate to force compliance within the
U.S. military that they are threatening to make Navy SEALS pay back the cost
of their training if they don’t get vaxxed.

An estimated 33% – 40% of U.S. military personnel are holding their ground
and refusing the jab.

People, please understand that the primary tool of tyrants is intimidation.
In other words, they are BULLIES. All it takes to shake off a bully is to
stand up to him and just say NO!

And that’s what people all over America are starting to do.

I’m talking about men like Dr. Chris Rake.
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A shocking video of respected [UCLA] anesthesiologist Chris Rake being
kicked out of his job has gone viral. He explains to RT.com why he
opposes mandatory Covid-19 vaccinations and is prepared to never
practice medicine again.

“This is totalitarianism. I’ve come out and said, ‘No, you’re not going
to do that, not on my watch’… I’m willing to give my life to this
cause.”

Rake is not alone. Almost 8,000 physicians and medical scientists have signed
a declaration accusing Covid policymakers of “crimes against humanity.”

An international group of physicians and scientists signed a declaration
Friday accusing COVID-19 policy-makers of “crimes against humanity” for
preventing the use of life saving treatments on their patients.

As of Monday morning, the Physicians Declaration had garnered more than
4,600 signatures. The signers accused policymakers of forcing a “one-
size-fits-all” treatment strategy, resulting in “needless illness and
death,” rather than “upholding fundamental concepts of the
individualized.”

According to Global COVID Summit, the declaration was created by
physicians and scientists during the Rome COVID Summit. The signatories
are professionals, many of whom are on the front lines of treating COVID
patients.

The Declaration states:

“The Physicians’ Declaration was first read at the Rome COVID
Summit, catalyzing an explosion of active support from medical
scientists and physicians around the globe. These professionals
were not expecting career threats, character assassination, papers
and research censored, social accounts blocked, search results
manipulated, clinical trials and patient observations banned, and
their professional history and accomplishments altered or omitted
in academic and mainstream media.

“Thousands have died from COVID as a result of being denied life-
saving early treatment. The Declaration is a battle cry from
physicians who are daily fighting for the right to treat their
patients, and the right of patients to receive those treatments —
without fear of interference, retribution or censorship by
government, pharmacies, pharmaceutical corporations, and big tech.”

The signatories created a “doctors- and scientists-only” COVID
information platform so citizens can make informed decisions for their
families “without interruption, manipulation, politicization or
profiteering from external forces outside of the doctor-patient
relationship.”
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Ladies and gentlemen, the next six months will determine the fate of the free
world.

If freedom lovers in America will stand up en masse RIGHT NOW and refuse to
comply with the antichrist Covid mandates, and I mean regardless of the cost,
Liberty will be preserved.

But if we couch down in fear or complacency and continue to go along with
this beastly system, by this time next year, a free America will NOT exist.

It is up to us! Right now!

It may not be easy, but it is very simple: For the sake of our freedom and
the freedom of our children, DO NOT COMPLY!

I repeat: DO NOT COMPLY!

(End of message. Please see the entire article on:
https://chuckbaldwinlive.com/Articles/tabid/109/ID/4192/Americans-Must-Stand-
Up-And-Say-I-Will-Not-Comply-With-Covid-Mandates-Right-Now-Or-Face-A-Life-
Under-Totalitarianism.aspx)
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